Inscriptions and graves

the rates in signature that power, they build at

A.T. . Thereine and Partic the first and any farry frame. Property

11 - Pression it is more thanks

Abinger Church and Churchyard.

to Abriger Church Cormal

suffered. Latyens' War Memory Science has been out of

with Index.

I paterial to prove the

Presented by John a. Gibbs _ 1934.

Table of Contents - overleaf.

ABINGER CHURCHYARD

List of Graves and copies of Inscriptions

made by John A. Gibbs 1933.

<u>N.B.</u> The numbers refer to those assigned to the graves in the plan of the Churchyard which is kept in the Vestry and was prepared by John A. Gibbs in 1930-33. (LOST)

hos 1 to 88 are all on the east, north or west of the church

1. On a wooden upright cross.

"In loving memory of / William Chennell died 22nd May 1928 aged 72 / also of / Olive Chennell died Dec. 15th 1928 aged 73."

1A. An earth mound . Lafet

(S. looke)

1B: An earth mound Label.

(2. looke)

2: On an upright head stone

"Walter Percy May Cooke / died May 26 1901 / aged 19 years." Footstone "W.P.M.C. / 1901."

The references in red in the following pages [e.g. Bax) are to the munker in A.R. Box's Ms. Transcripts of Abinger churchyaid epitaphs in Vol The Bhi "Epitaphs of Surrey" in the Archaeological Society's Library in Swildford his "Epitaphs of Surrey" in the Archaeological Society's Library in Swildford his "The epitaphs in his transcripts from monuments which have clicappeared since Sozie 1890 when his Minger churchyand records were all made see pp. 52 a 63 a In the left hand pages the place following the name is the "Abode" set bound

Graves marked "Label" in this book have metal numbers on them and in the map and the

1. Non Chonnell - the Bothy, Wotton Horne : bwr: 26 may (nesioter) This n - 4 Ellix Wood. " 19 Dec . (") Olive a porcents of my Caleb Cooke

1 A. Susan Cooke - 72 talkland hoad, Dorking - bon 1 Jan 1917 - aged by - (Register)

1 B. John Croke - Westcott - bur. 19 mch. 1915 - aged 687. (Regriter) mustand of 1 A. For al years of Crossways Farm

2. W.P.M. Cooke - Brossways Farm. bur. 28 may. (Repiter). 10. of 1A41B. 2A. An earth mound Label.

3. On a small upright head stone

"Our dear "Wee Donnie" / Donald Wm. Dewdney / born Feb. 7 1919 / died April 9 1920".

100 1

4. On a small upright headstone .

"Our darling "Issie" / Isabel Mary Dewdney born March 23 1904 / died March 23 1911."

5. On an upright head stone

"Jane Longhurst / who departed this life / 29 April 1899 / aged 74 years." <u>Footstone</u> "J.L. / 1899."

6. On an upright head stone

"Eliza daughter of / John and Marriott / Egelton who died / Jan. 1 1828 / aged 4 years & 9 months / Marly in life I breathed my last / The longest lives are quickly past." <u>Footstone</u> has no inscription.

7. On an upright head stone

"Mary Ann Egelton / who departed this life / December 18 1829 / aged 20 years / Adieu dear

24.

Achild of non

A. Isabel many Acodney - Lemon's Farm, Wotton - bur 27 mah 1911 (Reporter)

3.4. Donald William Dewdney - Lemon's Farm, Wotton . bur. 12 Ap. 1920. (Regista)

5. g. Longhuest - Broadmore, Wotton - bur. 4 may 1899. (Register)

((* Elle Egelton - Pitland Street in Shere - bur. 5 Jan. (Register) Bax 2

(7. M. A. Egelton - Potland Street, parish of shere - bue. 20 Dec. (Register) Box 3.

3A. Achild of non. 14. Isabel mary Readiney - Lemon's Form, Wotton - but 27 mah 1911 (Regenter, 3.4. Donald William Dewdney - Lemon's Farm, Wotton . bur. 12 Ap. 1920. (Regista) 5. J. Longhurst - Broadmore, Wotton - bur. 4 may 1899. (Register) (6. Elle Egelton - Pitland Street in Shere - bur. & Jam. (Register) 7 Bax 2. - Potland Street parish of shere - her 20 Dec. (Register) (7. M. A. Egelton-2 Box 3.

Father Mother, Sister, Friends / Since I am from you gone / Prepare yourself to follow me / For on the earth you can't stay long." Footstone "MA.J / 1829."

7A. On an upright headstone at head I a store work rth mouna "In/ torngomemory] of | Violet Madeline Graham-Iden / dier 1 June 1952/ ofer 76 years / stor of her sister / Rosaming Neurietta Groham- Toles / died 18th 7eby. 1935 | good 81 year) At Rest 1. " On an upright head stone with No.9 within an iron 8. fence

Sacred / to The mermory of "Elizabeth / younger daughter of the late / George Royston / who departed this life at Acinger Harmer / on the 19 March 1886 / aged 77 years." <u>Footstone</u> "E.R / 1886."

9. On an upright head stone within the same iron fence as 10.8. Saved / to the memory of / "Mary Ann Royston / late of Hackhurst Farm in

"Eary Ann Royston / late of Eachburst Farm in this parish / wife of George Royston / bailiff to the first and to the present Lord Abinger /. In their service she continued with her husband to *Taitful to an of two kills and fast to*/ whom she was deeply attached above 4C years / Te the poor she was exemplary in all the relations of 'life./ That she may neet with acceptance in that / place to which all her wishes / aspire is the humble hope of her surviving husband and her family / and of her Master and Mistress who have placed this

•

•

S - E. Royston - Abinger - bur · 23 march - (Register) Bax 7.

59. M.A. Prayston - Abrigen - bun 11 may " (Register) (Box 8. Seorge majstra - Abonsen - In Jan. 1859 (Regnoter)

,

• •

stone to her memory / She departed this life Exy 6th 1854 aged 86 years. Here also lie the remains of the said George Royston / who died deeply lamented Jan 5 1859 aged 77 years" [Bible text] Footstone "M.A.R. / 1854 / G.R. / 1858."

On an upright head stone

02 1 1760

10.

13.

¥.

"In memory of Elizabeth wife of / William Labb who departed this life / January 19 1798 / aged 25 years."

On an upright head stone within an iron fence. Sacred/ to The memory of/ "Hay Ann Bidewell " only daughter of / Tary Ann Royston / died August XXV IDCCCLVI / in the LXVIIIth year of her age." Footstone "I.A.B./ 1856."

With no inscriptions but known to contain vault of the Scarlett family. See list of inscriptions in the Church Nos. 13, 14, 25 & 26. A Argust 1935 The family remark the one rails and places a the parement coming the vanit a plain flat shree bearing the mission which is equili-On an upright celtic cross.

asleep / on the 11th December 1899 aged 67 /.

The

G. Troyston - Abriger - two. 11 Jan . (Regester)

10. "Henry Jeater buried and his Kinswomen Eliz? mabb both brought from Dorking ". 26 Jan. 1798. (Register) Bar bar has in error aged 35 years .

11. M.A. Bidewell - Atmiger - 30 Ang. 1856 - aged by. (Register) Box 10. Ba has in error August VII

James Scarlett First Lord Abriger - Abriger Hall - bur Ap. 14 19 - ased 75." Souisa Honrietta Scarlett - Abrigen Hall - bur march 14. 1829 - aged 57 " Right Honomable Robert Campbell Scarlett Lord Abriger - Abriger - his 29 fime 1861 agod by Barah Dowager Laiz Abriges - 30 Sucens Gate Penace, downon - bur 7 June 1878 - agos 74" 12. Bux 6) The Houble James Houry Lawrence Scarlett - Abriger Hall - bm June 22 1845 - in this 1 SixCeenth year." "The Honowrable Gertrude Constance Scarlett - Kensnigton - bon - June 10, 1069 - and y me." "The Honowrable Anne Georgiona Scarlett - Inverse lastle, Kilgussie, N. B. bur. Ap. 181874" "Probert Broche Campbell Scarlett, 6th Baron Abridger - Broom. Enhurst aged 11 ons" Ella Campbell Scarlett Synge 14 Adtige Puth Louise Stor 14 June 1927 - ages 51" NW-B. how 3/437 - ages 73. 12. H. Legge - Atinger - bur 16 Dec. 1899 - agred 70. (register) John Agan Legge Panish churchwarden over 30 years . Abriger - bur 1970h aged 80 (Regute)

Lord watch between me and thee / while we are absent one from the other "/.

"Also of the above / John Agar Legge / who died Feb. 15 1908 aged 80 / A faithful churchwarden of the Parish / for over 30 years."

13A. An earth mound

14. On a wooden board rail on edge.

On the north side Bible Text. On the south side. "In memory of Julia Ward / died Oct. 2 1862 in the 72nd year of her age."

15. On an upright headstone

"In / memory of / Willm. Surlonger / who died / August 21 1819 / aged 52 years /. Also Hary wife of Will Furlonger / who died / May 27 1836 / aged 72." Footstone "W.F. 1819."

16. On an upright head stone

"In / loving remembrance of / limma ldser / who died 22 June 1899 / aged 67 years/. Also / William Edser / husband of the above /. Rest in the Lord and wait patiently for him /. Bear not a single carethyself / One is too much for thee./

- Abinger - bron & Oct . (Telgröler) (14 · J. Wardo. Bax 5

(15. W. Furlonger _ "From Guildford". bur. 25 Aug. (Register) Bax 4. Bax has in even "died 7 May" mistead of 27 may for many Furtongen. Many Furlongen - Dorking - hun 1 June afed 72 (Register)

16. Emma Edsier - Abriger - bron. 25 June (Register)

The work is Line and Line alone / Thy work is rest in me /". Footstone "E.E / 1899"

17. On an upright head stone

"Gilbert Bacon Redgrave / Hajor R.A. / died at Abinger Common / 25th October 1924".

18. On a stone tomb (the top carved in the form of a recumbent cross).

On south side "Thomas More V.C.Palmer / The first born of Samuel & Hannah Palmer died at High Ashes July the 11th 1861" / On east side "aged 19 years" / on north side "6 months". (Bible text). (He was only on a road to teighting a set in a concert

On the steps of an upright marble cross at head 19. of a marble curb surround.

"The Lord is my Shepherd Dvelyn Arthur Gibbs / third son of John Arthur and Gertrude Franck Gibbs / died 7 July 1917 aged 11 years". On south side of curb "Blessed are the pure in heart." On north side "For they shall see God."

On an upright stone 20.

"Here lyeth the body / of Arnold Champion / who departed this life / the 22nd day of October / 1743 aged 71 years."

17. G.B. Redgeave. - Grovedale, Abriger Common - bur. 29 Occ. ager 40. 3 (Register) "interment after cremation". See also p. 10

18. Thomas More Walter George Palmer - Abringer - bur. 15-July (Reguta) His father Samuel was the famous artist (born 1805 died 1881) whose Life Bax 13 is in the Dick & Phational Briograpsby "

Stater it

19. E.A. fills - Goddands, Abriger Common - bur. 10 July (Register) - see also p.3-

(20. "Arnold Champion Smith of Sutton" - but nu Deb. Begistor) Doubtless Smith is the profession not surnome. Bax notes "Hour glass, palm branches, trumpet on the shone.

21. On an upright head stone

"Here lyeth / the Body / of Robert Hyde / who departed this / life December the / 4th 1735 aged 6" [the stone is broken immediately beyond the 6 and the age may be 60, or over]

22. On an upright head stone

"In / memory of / John son of / T. & E. Furlonger / who died Feb. 15 1821 / aged 22 years / He said The Lord's will be done." <u>Footstone</u> "J.F / 1821".

23. On an upright head stone

"In / memory of / William Furlonger / who died June 10 1828 / Aged 37 years / He died in Peace". <u>Footstone</u> "W.F / 1828".

24. On an upright head stone

"In loving memory of / William John Mott / who entered into rest April 1923 / aged 72 years / Also of Emma Eliza / beloved wife of the above / who fell asleep April 12 1924 / aged 77 years."

24A. <u>On an upright head stone</u> "In / memory / of Thos. Furlonger / who died Jan. 1821 / aged 63 years".

21. B. Hyde - bur. 7 Doc. (Regula)

"son of the above T. F" (24 A) - Hammer. bur. 197eb (Reynta) 22. J. Frontonger

(23. W. Iwodongon - Abriger Hormmer - bur 17 June (Register) 2 Bax 12.

24. W. J. Mott - 39 Shine Road South Hackney . bur. 5 Mp. (Register)

Emma E. Mott. same address. - bur. 16 Ap. (Register)

24 A. T. Furlonger. - Hammer. fatter of no. 22. - bur . 15- Jan (Ragicon)

talde " malt 25. On a stone tomb On the flat top

"Here lyeth the Body of / Henry Spooner late of/ Tanners in Wootton Gent / who departed this life / September the... 1722 / aged 65 years / Here also lieth the Body of / Jane his departed / this life.... 1732 / aged... years / Here also lieth the body of / Henry son of [the above name] ed / Henry and Jane Spooner / who departed this life..../ ... aged ? 16 years"

On the south side

"Here lyeth the body of / Francis son of Francis / and Mary Charman / grandson of the above/ said Henry and Jane / Spooner who died June the 23rd 1733". "And also Francis / their second son /who died August / the 26th 1735."

On the E. side

"In memory of Mary / their daughter / who died May / the 9th 1729."

26. On a flat stone broken in two.

"Here lieth the body of John Spooner of/ Bur....yoman who departed this life /.....years.

and the state of the part

in the second second

25- H. Sproner of Wotton - bon. 15-Seps. (Register) Jane Spooner, wife of Henry - bur. 23 may 1732 (Register) Tenner, in Jandinst Jane Spooner, wife of Henry - bur. 23 may 1732 (Register) Bax 15. "September the 12th 17 --- "C" Jame his wife who " &c Bax has 3ª line. " life may the -- aged 63" the 4th line 5ª line after "life"-" The 9 --- 1732" 7th time after "aged" - " --- years".

tun. 25 June, (register) From is harman two. 21 Aug. 135 (*) Fromis a

8th line

* In the Alefoster book of the Anal Deaner of Dorking (formerly S.E. Stoke) it is recorded to at the Worken fombetone of a "hit Spooner", "A Bonefactor of the Poor" which had been ined to cover a fuel stoke placed account the church, had here repaired & replaced on his fearre. Protecting this was the broken stone to 26 though the Spooner who formated a Chasity was not a flam Spooner tak a " though the Sporner, who founded a Charity was not a John Sporner that a Henry Spoonen who died in 1618. (see 200 34 m p. 18 above).

* (26.2 mr. John Spooner of Burchet - bur. 16 Aug. 1735 10 march 1720" is probably the entry in The govit Register that correspond . Bax has " departed this life march ye 7 ? 1794. " His month Bax 14 and day agree with the above Register entry bar his 1794 is almost certainly wrong as there is no browied of a gome Sybooner registered after 1735 (when a mi I form Spooner of Burchet is entry of "buried 16 august 1735) There is an entry of a mon golin Spooner of Burchet is entry of moth fitting either in the 1735 on the 1712 entry, the 1720 untry has the preference.

· . •

27. On the upright headstone of a grave between the 2 buttresses of the N. Wall of Church

"Elizabeth / wife of the Rev. Samuel Hoole / and daughter of Arthur Young Esqre / died July 31 1794/ aged 26". Bible text. <u>Footstone</u> "E.H./ 1794".

28. On an upright head stone

"In memory of / Mary Ann / wife of John Forster / died June 5th 1855 / aged 48 years." Footstone "M.A.F / 1855".

29. On an upright head stone

"In loving memory of / Charlotte, the beloved wife of / William Mott / who fell asleep in Jesus / May 2 1891 aged 71 years". [Bible text.] Footstone "C.M / 1891".

30. On an upright head stone

"In loving memory of / William Hott / the beloved husband of Charlotte Hott / who fell asleep Jan. 6 1900 / aged 82 years." [Bible text.] Footstone "W.M / 1900."

31. On an upright head stone.

"In loving memory of / Rosamund / daughter

Her husband Rev. Samuel Hoole signed many entries in the Register op "curate". N-B Rev. Samuel Hoole publiched an land 27. Ehz & Hoole - not in Registar under 1791 N-B Rev-Samuel Hoote published an English Editor of the greater part of the Dutch Seeccomback's works Thoole's "Select works" 2 who 1798, 207 tet. Sepannenhock was the discoverin of protogoal hacteria He was son of John Hoole Whose Life is in D.N.B Bax 28. Mas Hoole's father Allhun young 7. A.S., the first Scontary of the Board of Agriculture. Author of Life in D.N.B. My El3 Hoole was born 1768.

S. 28. M.A. Forster - Abinger - two. & June (Regator) Bax 16

30. W. Mott _ " parish clerk" - Abriger - Sw. 11 Jan (Requiter) He occupied the cottage which still (1935) Exists in the property of 7 acres in which "follow was built in 1900 by Sni Frederick Mirrielees. mote heps the in Kage shop & bakery in the int

31. Rosomund North Leylands, Wotton - bur. 17 March 1903 aged 54 (Result) " daughter of the late clerk Wm Mott " (no.30). of / William and Charlotte Mott / who fell asleep March 13 1903 / aged 54 years / full of faith and hope / in the glorious Redeemer." [Bible text followed by] "Only good night beloved not farewell/ A little while and all his saints shall dwell / In hallowed union indivisible - Good Night". Footstone "R.M. / 1903."

32. On a small upright wooden head cross.

"Rosamund Mott / fell asleep / Feb. 12 1895 aged 20."

33. On an upright head stone

Your

"Sacred / to the memory of / Michael / son of / William and Harriet Muggeridge / who died Oct.15 1862 / aged 17 years." <u>Footstone</u> "M.M / 1862 ".

34. On an upright head stone

"Sacred / to the memory of / William Muggeridge/ who died August 23 1849 / aged 73 years./ Also of Martha Muggeridge / wife of the above / who died Sept. 25 1863 aged 82 years." "Say wouldst thou live God's holy book shall tell / Where life's best joys and holiest pleasures dwell / Say must thou die Ah Prize that sacred lore / Which points to worlds where death can wound no more / Living or 32. Rosamund Louise Mott - 120 Victoria Park Rd. South Hackeney - bur 19 7ch (Ranty

S 33. M. Musseridge - Abriger - bur. 20 Oct. (Register) Bax 17

(34. W. Musseridge - Manor Parm, Abinger - bur. 27 Ang. 1849 (Regula) ben. 30 Sep. 1862. Wotton -Martia . (Register) L Bax 18

dying this shall soothe each pain / Whispering 'to live is Christ to die is gain'". <u>Footstone</u> "W.M. 1849".

34A. An earth mound

35. On an upright cement head stone (War graves official model) "G.22498 Private / E.A.Bone / The Queen's / 11th November 1918 aged 31 / beloved husband / of Florence Bone / Gone but not forgotten."

35A. An earth mound

35B. <u>An earth mound</u> 35c. A small earth mound 35D. <u>An earth mound</u>

a and splan a strange

35 E On a footstone "F.W" (No date. Stone full of fossils) - Suma marble.

36. On a flat grey stone with marble cross lying on it. "To the dear memory of my husband / Noel 34 A. Harriett Mansell

bur. 11 Oct 1920 ages 72 (Register) . Dies 6 Oct . 1920.

35. E. Bone. Fort Pill, Rochester. bun. 17 Nov. (Rynter)

35 A Archibald Mansell, Cottage Hundral burn. 12 Sep. 1916, ager 34 (Register) - dier of Sep.

35 B. William Mansell. Abriger. bur. 20 May 1911, ager 65 (Register) - dier 16 may.

35 C. Two still born baby boys of the Mansell farmily , according to a relation .

35 D. Beatrice Susanna Mansell . Abinger. bur 25 June 1907 age 24 (Register) , dut 22 June

36. (The How) N. M. Farmer - Hyperes, France - hen is may ugza "after openation" (Result)

Maitland Farrer / born December 24th 1868 / died May 7th 1929 / youngest son of the late / Lord Farrer / of Abinger Hall nr Dorking /. The thought of our past years / in me doth breed / perpetual benediction / Wordsworth". (36 and 37 are joined together by a marble pavement between them.)

37. On a flat white marble stone beside the last, with cross and lilies carved on it.

[At head] "A.I.M." [At foot] "Alastair Ian Mackenzie / aged nearly 16 / born August 11th 1894 / died June 14th 1910" [Bible text]

- 38. On a wooden board on edge Remewed in 1935.
 5. side. "In affectionate remembrance of Elizabeth Harrison / who died 1846 aged 60 years / Also of John Harrison who died Dec. 10th 1861 / aged 73 years."
- 39. <u>On a granite block</u> at head of <u>a granite curb surround</u> "In loving memory of / George King / Passed on Nov. 2 1925 aged 42." [Bible text.]
- 40. <u>On an upright granite cross at head of a granite</u> curb surround

"In loving memory of Grace / (Dame des Cantines

37 Alastain Jan Mackenfie - 29 Palace fale _S.W. bur. 17 June - aged 15-. seo p -37 12.

39. Eliz. Harrison - Abriger Hammer - Im · 25 Sep - (Regnlei) John Harrison (not in Register under 1861).

Bax 23 Bax has date of Elightet's drath September 21 1946. The board hasse apparently been repainted as he records one nome on one side, the other on the other side of it (19). The cremated as he records one have on one side, the other on the side of it (19). The cremated as he records one funcy Have son one buried at the foot of this been the was unmarried, was sister in law of Joseph (son of John & Ehz?) Have son, and died July 1933. aged 80.

39. G. King, Peoslake, Shere - bur. 4 nov. 1925 aged 41. (Regenter)

40 . Grace Knig . Abriger Hammer. " Died in Grance". bur. 11 Aug. 1917 ased 24. (Regula)

Anglaises) / youngest daughter of / George and Elizabeth King / of Abinger Hammer / born April 3rd 1893 / died in Paris July 28th 1917 / A soldiers grave the best for thee".

- 41. On an upright stone at head of a stone curb surround. "In / loving memory of / Mary Ann Hooper / born November 4th 1863 / died December 29th 1932". [Bible text.]
- 42. On an upright stone at head of a stone curb surround. "In loving memory of / Robert Mortimore/ born September 29th 1863 / died May 26th 1921." [Bible text.]
- 43. On an upright stone at head of a stone curb surround.
 "R.J.M. / In loving memory of / Robert John
 Mortimore/ born Sept. 9th 1892 / died August 19th
 1912 / aged 19 years". [Bible text.]
- 44. On a small upright stone head cross "His great patience now rewarded /. In / loving memory of / dear Arthur / son of E and A Strudwick / passed away Dec. 11 1915 / aged 13 years".

77.

1

41 "Anne Hooper" - The Dene, Abriger. two 10 Jour 1933 aged 69. (Bugester)

42. R. Mortimore. Abriger - 15- The Dene . bur. 30 May 1921 aged 57. (Register)

43 B.J. mortimore. 15 The Dene, Abringer Hammer . bon. 22 Mig. (Pregnolon)

44 . A. Strudwick . 3 The Dene, Abriger Hammer . bur . 15 Dec . (Regenter)

48. C

On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / Amy / wife of / William King / late of Abinger Hammer in this Parish / who departed this life January 13th 1892 / aged 74 years / Also of Amy / daughter of the above / who departed this life January 15th 1892 / aged 49 years." [Bible text] Footstone "A.K / 1892 / A.K. 1892 ".

49. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / William King / late of Abinger Hammer in this parish / who departed this life August 2nd 1859 / aged 48 years /. Also Mary daughter of the above / who departed this life December 1st 1859 / aged 15 years." <u>Footstone</u> "W.K. / 1859 / M.K. / 1859."

- 50. On an upright marble stone at head of a curb surround. "In / memory of / William King / of Abinger Hammer / who died June 21st 1912 / aged 73 years." <u>Footstone</u> "W.K / 1912."
- 51. On an upright marble stone at head of a curb surround "In / memory of / George King / of Abinger Hammer / who died January 18th 1914 / aged 66 years / R.I.P. / Also of / Elizabeth / wife of the above / who died March 20th 1925 / aged 69 years."

48. Amy King - Abriger - bur. 10 Jan "Amy King daughter of the above laid in the same grave" 18 Jan - } [Regnter]

49. W= King - Abriger - bon : 6 Aug. ? (Register) Mary Hing 4 bur . 8 Dec. 5 (Register) 1 Bax 34

50. Wm Hing. - Abriger - bur 25-June (Register)

51. George King - Hammer, Abriger . bus 21 Jan. Eliz. Hing. - Whincole, The Downs, Bexhill " & (Register)

Footstone "G.K / 1914 / E.K 1925." Against footstone is a wooden crucifix.

- 52. <u>A wooden board on edge.</u> Between a tree on W. and a tree stump on E. side. No inscription visible.
- 53. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / Fanny / the dearly beloved daughter of / Mark and Camline King / of Paddington, Abinger / who died February 28th 1891 / aged 34 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> "F.K / 1891."

54. On an upright head stone.

1

"In / loving memory of / Mark / the dearly beloved elder son of / Mark and Caroline King / of Paddington, Abinger / who died February 11th 1892 / aged 41 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> "M.K / 1892."

55. On an upright marble cross at head of a marble curb surround.

"Henry Keates / who died June 22 1909 / aged (siz) 42 years." [Bible text.]

56. On an upright head stone.

"Sacred to the memory of / Edward Skilton /

53. Formy Hing - Alinger - In 5 March Requelen)

54. March King. - Abrigen - two 15 Petr. (Register)

55 H. Keates. - Minger. hon. 25 June "ajed 43" (Sic). (Register)

56. E. Skilton .

Westrott - bon . 1

bun. 15 march (Regolin)

who died March 10th 1893 / aged 87 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> "E.S. / 1893."

57. On an upright head stone.

"Sacred / to the memory of / Eliza Skilton / died March 31 1890 / aged 78, years." [Bible text] Footstone "E.S / 1890."

58. On an upright head stone.

"Sacred / to the memory of / William Skilton / died May 6 1858 / aged 79 years / Also Ann wife of the above / died April 11 1848 / aged 76 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> (under a box tree bush) has "W.S. / 1858 / A.S. 1848."

59. On an upright head stone.

"Sacred / to the memory of / Mary / daughter of William and Ann Skilton / died April 22 1819 / aged 17 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> "M.S. / 1819."

60. On an upright head stone.

"In / loving memory / of / Charles Rich / who died at Abinger Hammer / October 19th 1905 / aged (sic) 34 years." [Bible text] <u>Footstone</u> "C.R / 1905." (57. Eliza Schilton - Wotton - ton. 5 Ap. "ages 79" (sic) - (Rupster) 2 Bax 24

58. W? Skilton (molin Acquiter moloc 1856) Abriger - brun 11 may aged 80 (sic). (Regentin) Ann Skilton - Abriger Common - bon. 15- Ap. "aged 75" (sic). (Regentin) Bax 25-

59. Many Shillon - Sutton - two. 25 Ap (Regenter) 3 Bax 26

hon - 21 Oct. "ogen 35" (sic). (Regala) 60. C. Rich. - Abriger.

٦

61. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / Mary Ann / daughter of / James & Sarah Freland / who died December 17th 1905 / aged 69 years." <u>Footstone has</u> "M.F / 1905."

62. On an upright head stone of marble (headstone and footstone enclosed in a marble curb bearing an iron rail).

"In / memory of / Charles King formerly of Paddington Farm / in this parish / who died at Woking / April 3 1881 / Aged 77 years." [Bible text.] "Also of / Sarah / widow of the above / who died August 4 1910 / aged 75 years." <u>Footstone</u> "C.K. / 1881 / S.R. / 1910."

63. On an upright head stone (partly hidden by a holly bush in front of it).

"In / loving memory of / Caroline wife of / Mark King / of Paddington, Abinger / who died August 16th 1888 / aged 69 years." [Bible text] "Also of the above / Mark King / who died January 28th 1896 / aged 78 years." Footstone has "C.K / 1888 / M.K. 1896."

64. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / Sarah wife of / James

82.

61. M.A. Freeland. Wolking - hur. 21 Dec. (Regater)

62. Ch. Hung. + - Woking - two. 9 Ap. (Reynton) Sorah. There is no Sorah thing in Register under 1910, but "Sorah Russell of Suildford Rid, Wolking " bur 9 Aug. 1910 - aged 75-× Ban 36

63. Caroline King - Paddington, Abriger. bur 20 Aug. 1808 ? (Repister) Mark King - Abriger Nommer - bur 31 Jan. 1896 5 (Repister) Mark Hing × Bax 35

64. Sarah Freeland - Hook (Knigston - on Thames) bur to nov. (Register.) 2 Bax 37

Freeland / died October 30th 1857 / aged 60 years." Footstone has "S.F. 1857."

65. On an upright head stone

"In / memory of / Edward King / died September 17 1842 / aged 41 years." <u>Footstone has</u> "E.K / 1842."

66. On an upright head stone.

"In/memory of / Jonathan King / died March 17th 1828 / aged 21, years / Also of Richard King / died March 21 1839 / aged 27 years." <u>Footstone has</u> "J.K. / 1828 / R.K. 1839."

67. On an upright head stone.

"In memory of / George King / died September 5th 1827 / aged 58 years." Footstone has "G.K. / 1827./

68. On an upright headstone.

"In / memory of / Sarah wife of / George King / died June 25th 1833 / aged 55 years." <u>Footstone has</u> S.K. / 1833."

69. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / Mrs. C.T.Shepherd / daughter

83.

{ 65. Ed? Hing - Partington Farm - two 21 Sep - (Regenter) Bax 38

66 Jonathan King - Partington Farm, Almiger - but 20 meh 1828 april 22 (Sid) 7 Rich? King - de - bur 27 meh 1839 " 27. L Bax 39

(67. Seo King Bar 40 bur 9 Seps. (Ragata)

(68. Sarah Hing - Pattington Farm, Abinger . bur 29 June (Regenter) Ba+ 41

69. Charlotte Tate Shepherd. - deatherhead. Amelia Stephend - Abriger bur 31 Dec. 1859 } (Register)

of G. & S. Hing / who died Sopt. 30 1859 / aged 14 years/ Also Amelia Hing / sister of the above / who died Dec. 28th 1870 / aged 61 years." <u>Postatone has</u> "C.T.S / 1859 / A. 1870. K".

70. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / George King / who died Jany. 22nd 1863 / aged 63 years." <u>Electricine has</u> "G.K. / 1969."

71. On an upright head stone. (The face of the stone is crumbling).

"In / memory of / Henry Hing / who died Hay 21 18-1 / aged" (illegible) "years." <u>Pootstone has</u> "H.K / 1881."

72. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / Matthew Ming " who died June 20th 1863 / aged 47 years." <u>"Constane Mas</u> "M.M / 1863." (Poststene to Mest of Mead stane".

• **[;

1ª line . Bas has in error aged 59 .

 Zo Ses Hing - Abinger - Univ. 27 Jan (Regenter)
 Bax 46
 Bax 46 S71. Henry King Abinger - bur. 25 may 1881 - agen 67 (Register) "suicide - verdict tempronary insamity".
Bax 45 Bax has "aged by years". S 12. mat " Hong. Abriger - bun, 23 June (Register)
Bax 44 2 73. Register searcher unsuccessfully for this burnal has John Linegar Sutton, Abinger; bar. Jan 15 1841 4
2 Bax 43 Bax Las "dies Janmany 1841", and aces" 5 4000 " 964 store in unse cluth or possible Bax has "dies Janmany 1841", and ages" is years". The stone is worn & both on possible The Register entry settles it.

"? H.L. / ? 1677."

74. On an upright head stone (beside W.Wall of Ch. yard) "In / memory of / Richard Coleman / who died October 8th 1875 / aged 70 years." Footstone has "R.C / 1875."

75. On a double upright head stone On the southern half "Here Rests / Mary Anne / eldest daughter of / Richard and Charlotte Coleman and wife of George Sanford / died June 27th 1867 / aged 25 years / We look for the Saviour the Lord Jesus Christ." Footstone "M.A.S / 1867."

On the northern half

of Sussex marble fired to The wost side of

"Here rests / Salome / second daughter of / Richd. and Charlotte Coleman / died April 9th 1861 / aged 13 years." [Bible text.] Footstone "S.C. / 1861."

76.

"Here lieth the body of / Ann Worsfold wife / John Worsfold who / departed this life / 17th day of A space follows apparently blank and then "Here lieth body /Ann daughter / of

buttress which is opposite to the outer door of the North Porch

Bax found January / in the year of our Lord 1701 aged 57 years, and "I" following "Darghton of

On a large flat stone or

(Regiolein) - In. 13 Oct Pitland Street 74 · Brich Coleman -Bax 53

mary Am Stanford (sic) - Felday - bur I July } (Register) Salome Coleman - Shere - bur 15-Ap. } (Register) Bax 52

Register has . Mas Anne Worsfuld bur. Jan. 15. 1704 . Bar says apparently from the Noy6. Ann Worsfold Ve . This stone was almost certainly taken from The power int inside the church the insouption as far as it goes ho76 L Bax 27 corresponds with that recorded for the stone in the church (for which see no 38 on p. 23.) viz Here lette the buty of Ann Worefold, whe of John worefold, who Departed this life the 17th of January in the year of our twid 1704, aged 57 years. Here het the body of Arm the daughter of "..... Subsequently the stone lay flat outside the church at the entrance to the old stoke-hile, and when the new vesty was built (1920) A was placed against The wall of the churchyard. moved to its present position in 1937.

"Sacred / to the memory of / Ann Bicknell / who died August 27 1853 / aged 23 years." The mouldering dust shall here repose in peace / Till that great day when Time itself shall cease / The Spirit is with God and this its plea / My Saviour livd my Saviour died for me/. <u>Footstone</u> "A.B./ 1853." (concealed by a bay tree next to head stone of No.66).

86

79. Cn a marble curb surround.

[On E.side] "In loving memory of" [On N.side] "John Waite who died May 23 1917" [On S.side] "Also his wife Mary Anne Waite who died Sept.2 1929." [On W.side] "Father in thy gracious keeping / we leave now our loved ones sleeping."

80. On an upright head stone.

"In memory of / George Grantham / who died March 15 1906 / aged 77 years." Footstone "G.G / 1906."

81. On an upright head stone "In memory of / Sarah / wife of / George Grantham / who died September 22 1902 / aged 78

78. Ann Brichnell - bur 1 Sep. (Register) 52 Bax 50

John Warte - King George's Hill, Wotton - two. 24 may 1917 aged 73. mary Anone Warte - Pampiopoid House Cottages, St Augustine's Ave. (Regis) mary Anone Warte - Dampiopoid House Cottages, St Augustine's Ave. (Regis) Groydon - two: 7 Sep. 1929 aged 88. 79.

80 Sev Grantham. westerte - bur 20 march (Regna)

81. Sarah fronthom - House Form, Dorking bm . 25 Segs - (Regista)

years." Footstone "S.G. / 1907."

82. On an upright head stone.

"Sacred to the memory of / William Woods Baker / ôf Frolbury in this parish / died 5 March 1898 / aged 55 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> "W.W.B / 1898."

82A. A grass enclosure. mir bit Mind

83. On an upright (broken) stone at head of a coffin shaped stone grave. (A Bible text on each side of the upright near the top).

"In / memory of / Mary wife of John Taylor / and daughter of John and Mary Dew / who died September 30 1792 / aged 37 years /. Also the above John Ta... / who died September 6 1837 / aged 82 years." <u>Footstone</u> "M.T. /1792 / J.T. 1837."

84. On an upright head stone.

-0

"In memory of / Isabella Johnson / died February 11 1830 / aged 55 / Also of / William Johnson / died February 14 1845 aged 84 / Also of William Johnson / son of the above died July 25 1855 / aged 44 / Also of his beloved wife Mary / died March 4 1856 aged 44.

87.

82. "William Woods" - Abrigen - bur q mch (Reputy) "Baker" on the stone is presumably his occupation

3082 A John Janner - Abriger . bur 10 Ap 1903 - aged by Rogula . duits Apr. Jome Tomer - Aburger Hammer - bur 19 Ap-1911 aged 78 (Register) - deed 13 Ap.

(83. many Taylor - bur 30 Seps - } (Register) John Taylor bur 13 seps. } (Register) (Bax 57 . Bax only records the footshone 9 its inscription.

Atinger Johnson Isabella bun. 157ch - 1830 - apr 55 84. Follis green . Abriger William 21 Feb _ 1845 " 84 ĸ n 27 July . 1853 - "43" (") William Abringer ٩ Ł mary n "42" (rie) 5 mch . 1856 n. Ellen SI July 1859 H 20 ч Anne v 27 21 moh. 1863 ĸ Bax 59

Also, of Ellen / 3rd daughter of William and Mary Johnson / died July 27 1859 aged 20 /. Also of Annie their eldest daughter / died 9 March 1983 aged 27."

85. On a small upright stone "L.J / 1956" Dvidently the Pootstones of the last 3 of the last 3 of 10.84 though 110.84 t

88. A Ch a wooden cross lying flat on a mound "Mildred Wynn Williams / 15 July 1923 / J.J.

no sq and all the numbers following are on the South Side of the iterion. Bo sq and all the numbers following are on the South Side of the iterion. BOA. On a small head = stone Ann Gordon/Staphen/ marsh 1937. 39. On a marble stone at head of a curb surround.

> "In / loving memory of / Jamos Overton ' who died Mebruary 14 1873 / aged 50 years ' Also of / Charlotte / wife of the above ' who died September 23 1804 / aged 61 years / Father in thy gracious keeping / Leave we now thy servants sleeping."

90. On a wooden board on edge.

[1.side] "In memory of Rebort Wood who died / November 24th 1983 aged 75."

[S.side] "He sleeps in Jesus free from pain Our loss though great to him is gain / Beloved by all who knew him here and to his friends how still

88. - mildhed Wym Williams - The manor Farm, Almiger - bur 18 July 1923 agei 50; Jane Feabella Wym Williams. Bryn Gwynt, Abriger . bur . 37ch 1933 agoi 71.

· · · ·

88 A. Ann Gordon Stephen . Pinehurgt Abinger [common] Bus 25 March 1937. g

"ames overington" (Sic) - Forest freen, Abrigen - bur H tet (its and so. 89. charlotte Overton _ - do- bun 27 Seps aged 61 (egista)

90 Robert Wood - Almger - bay I Dec. 1882 "april (register) Bar 60

• • • •

* • • • •

more dear / Yet hope through Jesus death is given that soon they'll meet with him in Heaven."

91. On an upright head stone.

\$

"In loving memory / of / Henry James / dearly beloved and only son of / James and Sophic Bowles / who departed this life / 28 April 1897 / aged 23./ Also of / James Bowles / father of the above / who died 27 November 1911 / aged 68 / Also of / Sophic / wife of James Bowles / who departed this life 16 November 1913 / aged 76." <u>Footstone</u> "H.J.S / 1897 / J.B.1911 / S.B. 1913."

- 92. On a simple stone curb (alongside U.wall of Ch.yard) [On E.side] "In affectionate remembrance of / a loving and faithful husband and father [On E.side] Joseph John Eartin who died May 17 1982 aged 30 years." [Bible text.]
- 94. On a slab lying on West crosspiece of a wide stone curb surround

"Sir Frederick James Mirrielees N.C.M.3 / 7 December 1851 - 27 January 1914 / Margaret Mirrielee 15 June 1853 - 30 July 1925." [Bible text.] On the outside bevel of curb. [S.side] "Peace Peace" [E.side] "He is not

- Honger Hommer bur 3may 91. Henry James Brokes n 1 - The lastage, Hammer, Abrigen - 22 hov James - n Systia n

< 92 Joseph John Martin - "Smallpox" - Abriger - two 18 may 1881. ["inni Bax omits " In affectionate - father " in error. In 4B line he has 60 years in error for 30. [Bax 62 He alls that he found a card und on glans on the grace stating that Martin was of heddungt and that he died 17 may 1881 aged 30

94. Rederich James ministeres Horne. "Jastine Wood", Abriger . Un. 20 mar 1914 - 4262" ministeres Dame Margaret "In and Sarth, Aber selde, Pertisinen "Cremation" burial service Slaspour 31 July 1925 - Athes intered Abriger 21 nov. 1925" N.B. The house "Pastine wood" built to this said 2.2. Ministeres in was sold after his minister death and remaned "Abriger Hill" (a Puparatory School). He also that Jobdards", Abriger Common . dead he doth not sleep he hath awakened from the /
[N.side] dream of life."
 On the inside bevel of the curb.
[S.side] "He bringeth" [V.side] "them into the
haven where they" [N.side] "would be."

95. On a cashet in the centre of a pavement surrounded by a curb all of polished grey marble.

[On N.side] "In loving remembrance of / Theras Herbert Lewin J.P. / of Parkhurst, Abinger / Lieutenant Colonel Bengal Staff Corps / late political frontier officer of Ghittagong Hill Tracts/ born April 1st 1839 died Feb. 11th 1916."

[On the V.side] "And of / Margaret / his vire for 40 years / daughter of / John Robinson McClean F.R.S / M.P. for East Staffordshire / born July 24th 1849 died July 12th 1929."

[On the S.side] "To / the dear memory of / Charles McLean Lewin / late Caytain 4th (o o) Husbars / son of the late Lieut.Col.T.H.Lewin / and Mrs. Lewin of Parkhurst, Abinger / and beloved husband of Beatrice Emily / born Ayril 11th 1880 died March 1st 1919." [Bible text]

96. On a marble upright stone at head of a marble curb surround.

95. Thos. Herbert Lewin - Parkhulet, Noniger - bur 167eb. aged 76. margaret Lewin Wohing 23 July aged 85. Charles m' Lean Lewin - bur. 5 meh.

96. Souch mitchell- Abrieger -Senge mitchell

bun-21 July 1911 afer 58. " 21 Apr. 1913 " "61 "(su) ((Register)

,

"In loving memory / of / Scrah / the beloved wife of / George Mitchell / of Abinger Hatch / born Dec. 23 1852 died July 18 1911 / [Bible tent] Also of / George Mitchell / who died April 19 1913 / aged 62 years."

96A. An earth mound

97. On a wooden board on edge.

[N.side] "Ann Carter / a beloved child in Abinger School / died April 8 1870 aged twelve years." [Inscription on south side illogible]

98. On a wooden board on edge.

[N.side] "In memory of Michael Stedman / who died January 12 1871 / aged 43 years." [Sible text]

99. On an unright head stone.

"Here lieth / the mortal remains of / Frances Elizabeth Voller / the beloved doughter of / Charles and Frances Voller / of London who diad at Abinger / September 10th 1870 / aged 25 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> "F.E.V. / 1870."

_

-

99A. An earth mound

197 - Aven lærter - Amger . In Ap. (124,122) Bax has the viserophen on the south side as follows. Bax 65 "Fanewell duon thild, a little gone before / where the fatherles --- no more Omayne follow ted by that --- Lord / who died to thee his oriding pace affect Them knowest now by bright superience since / what we here dimity gness of Sod and Heaven / when gerus comes triumphant from the skies / --- & bliss

• ,

(98. michael Stedman . Abriger - trun. 13 Jan . (Regenter) Bax 64

5 99. Rances Ely. Voller - Abrigan . bur . 14 Legs. (Rissoler) 2 Bax 63 100. <u>On a wooden board on edge</u>. [N.side] "In memory of Frederick Holland died Dec. 7th 1868 aged 11 years / Jesus said Come unto me". [S.side] "In memory of Phillis Holland died Jan.15th 1869 aged 11 years / Jesus called a little child unto him."

32.

- 100A. An earth mound.
- 101. On a wooden board on edge.

"In memory of Ann Hazeltine / who died March 10th 1867 aged 67 years."

102. On an upright head stone.

"In affectionate remembrance / of / Mary the wife of / Benjamin Tilley / who departed this life/ Decr. 13th 1883 / aged 79 years / [Bible text] "Also of / Benjamin Tilley / who died May 7 1896 / aged 89 years." [Bible text] <u>Footstone</u> "M.T. / 1883 / B.T. /1896 /."

103. On an upright head stone.

"Sacred / to the memory of / Jane Smith Peryer / died Nov. 1 1851 aged 21 years /. This lovely bud so young and fair / Called hence by

Abrigen. In 12 Dec. (Regenter) (100 Pretorich Holland - Almigen . M. 12 Nec (1867 - aged 7 425. (Register) Ste Phillis Bax 66 In 4th Ime Bax has 7 in error for 11 years 101. Ann Habeltine. Abriger - bur 15-meh (Regenter) 2 Bax by Abrigen - browning Sec. Abrigen Tilley. browniz may } (Register) × 102 mary Tilley -Benjamin Tilley -* Bax 68 (102 Jane Smith Pergin bur. 6 nov. (Register) Wotton -2 Bax 69.

early doom / Just came to show how sweet a flower / In Paradise would bloom." Footstone "J.S.P. /1851."

104. On an upright head stone

"Sacred / to the memory of / William Tidy / died September 11th 1853 / aged 83 years." Strive to make the most of today / to serve God and to love Him, <u>Footstone</u> "'7.T. / 1853."

104A. A decayed wooden board - no inscription

	3	,									
а 1999 ж. – С. Р. – Казар и С. – К	a 11. august - 1977 - 1977		, y ten in Butwith	k cybe		- Anna	08 C.•.	-1000 v -	aller & spores		
105.	On a	a wooder	boar	d on e	edge	<u>e</u> .					
		LN.sid	.e] "	In _. men	norj	of]	Eliza	abeth 1	lapey	who	died
	Janu	ary 6th	1866	aged	67	years	3."	[Bib]	Le tex	t.	
	C On	S.side	"Pr	epare	to	meet	thy	God."			
e E				2 1				а (*)	*: s		. A

106. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / Charles Carter / who died August 25th 1881 / aged 78 years /. Also of / Amelia wife of the above / who died February 12th 1881 / aged 76 years." <u>Footstone</u> "C.C / 1881 / A.C. 1881."

107. On an upright marble stone at head of a marble curb surround.

Watton - bur. 16 bep. (Register) (104 - William Tidy .. 2 Baxyo (105 Gligh mappey -Abrigen - bon 12 Jan (Register) 2 Bary3. (106. Charles Contor "Bailiff of Peter Campbell Scarlett "C.B. _ Abinger . 1 bur 29 Ang 7 Bax 75 Amelia Carter - Abriger - bur 17 Peh. (Regenta) Rhoda Watton (sic) 107 Abriger - bur. 207th, (Register)

"In loving memory of / our dear Mother / widow of Thomas Wattam / of Shendish / who died February 14 1902 / aged 66 years." [Bible text.]

108. On an upright head stone.

"To / the beloved memory of / David Stedman / who died 5th June 1877 / aged 23 years / This stone is erected by a sorrowing mother to the best of sons." A wise son maketh a glad mother / For if we believe that Jesus died and / rose again even so them also which / sleep in Jesus will God bring with him/. Footstone. "D.S. / 1877."

108A. no insugation . 2 May Wall preserve gute.

109. A square stone curb - with no inscription.

1034 An carthe sound . This mound next to lug is 20. 200.

110. On the steps of an unright head stone cross

"In memory of / our dearly beloved son / William Henry Gibbs / who died July 29 1877 / aged 15 years." Footstone "W.H.G. / 1877."

111. On an upright stone calvary cross at head of a curb. On the body of the cross "Peace / Peace / Peace

(108. David Stedmon . Relday - bur . 6 June . (Register) 2 Bax 76 In 1ª line Prox has Domiel in euror for David .

108 A. Anne Edser _ Abriger Hammer - bar. 7 Ap. 1915 - oper 62. (Register) Garage Anne - burger Hel. 1920 - get y (Register)

109 X. Charlotte Briggs - dydhunet, Warmig

, bur. 3 Aug. 1928 , aper 71 (Reyota)

(110. not under John in Register 1077 Baxyy

111 - Harriet Collis - Shalford -

bur. 14 Jan 1894 - aped "63" (sic) -

Footstone "G.K / 1914 / E.K 1925." Against footstone is a wooden crucifix.

- 52. <u>A wooden board on edge.</u> Between a tree on W. and a tree stump on E. side. No inscription visible.
- 53. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / Fanny / the dearly beloved daughter of / Mark and Camline King / of Paddington, Abinger / who died February 28th 1891 / aged 34 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> "F.K / 1891."

54. On an upright head stone.

1

"In / loving memory of / Mark / the dearly beloved elder son of / Mark and Caroline King / of Paddington, Abinger / who died February 11th 1892 / aged 41 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> "M.K / 1892."

55. On an upright marble cross at head of a marble curb surround.

"Henry Keates / who died June 22 1909 / aged (siz) 42 years." [Bible text.]

56. On an upright head stone.

"Sacred to the memory of / Edward Skilton /

53. Formy Hing - Alinger - In 5 March Requelen)

54. March King. - Abrigen - two 15 Petr. (Register)

55 H. Keates. - Minger. m. 25 June "ajed 43" (Sic). (Register)

56. E. Skilton .

Westrott - bon . 1

bun. 15 march (Regolin)

who died March 10th 1893 / aged 87 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> "E.S. / 1893."

57. On an upright head stone.

"Sacred / to the memory of / Eliza Skilton / died March 31 1890 / aged 78, years." [Bible text] Footstone "E.S / 1890."

58. On an upright head stone.

"Sacred / to the memory of / William Skilton / died May 6 1858 / aged 79 years / Also Ann wife of the above / died April 11 1848 / aged 76 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> (under a box tree bush) has "W.S. / 1858 / A.S. 1848."

59. On an upright head stone.

"Sacred / to the memory of / Mary / daughter of William and Ann Skilton / died April 22 1819 / aged 17 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> "M.S. / 1819."

60. On an upright head stone.

"In / loving memory / of / Charles Rich / who died at Abinger Hammer / October 19th 1905 / aged (sic) 34 years." [Bible text] <u>Footstone</u> "C.R / 1905." (57. Eliza Schilton - Wotton - ton. 5 Ap. "ages 79" (sic) - (Rupster) 2 Bax 24

58. W? Skilton (molin Acquiter moloc 1856) Abriger - brun 11 may aged 80 (sic). (Regentin) Ann Skilton - Abriger Common - bon. 15- Ap. "aged 75" (sic). (Regentin) Bax 25-

59. Many Shillon - Sutton - two. 25 Ap (Regenter) 3 Bax 26

hon - 21 Oct. "ogen 35" (sic). (Regala) 60. C. Rich. - Abriger.

٦

61. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / Mary Ann / daughter of / James & Sarah Freland / who died December 17th 1905 / aged 69 years." <u>Footstone has</u> "M.F / 1905."

62. On an upright head stone of marble (headstone and footstone enclosed in a marble curb bearing an iron rail).

"In / memory of / Charles King formerly of Paddington Farm / in this parish / who died at Woking / April 3 1881 / Aged 77 years." [Bible text.] "Also of / Sarah / widow of the above / who died August 4 1910 / aged 75 years." <u>Footstone</u> "C.K. / 1881 / S.R. / 1910."

63. On an upright head stone (partly hidden by a holly bush in front of it).

"In / loving memory of / Caroline wife of / Mark King / of Paddington, Abinger / who died August 16th 1888 / aged 69 years." [Bible text] "Also of the above / Mark King / who died January 28th 1896 / aged 78 years." <u>Footstone has</u> "C.K / 1888 / M.K. 1896."

64. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / Sarah wife of / James

82.

61. M.A. Freeland. Wolking - hur. 21 Dec. (Regater)

62. Ch. Hung. + - Woking - two. 9 Ap. (Reynton) Sorah. There is no Sorah thing in Register under 1910, but "Sorah Russell of Suildford Rid, Wolking " bur 9 Aug. 1910 - aged 75-× Ban 36

63. Caroline King - Paddington, Abriger. bur 20 Aug. 1808 ? (Repister) Mark King - Abriger Nommer - bur 31 Jan. 1896 5 (Repister) Mark Hing × Bax 35

64. Sarah Freeland - Hook (Knigston - on Thames) bur to nov. (Register.) 2 Bax 37

Freeland / died October 30th 1857 / aged 60 years." Footstone has "S.F. 1857."

65. On an upright head stone

"In / memory of / Edward King / died September 17 1842 / aged 41 years." <u>Footstone has</u> "E.K / 1842."

66. On an upright head stone.

"In/memory of / Jonathan King / died March 17th 1828 / aged 21, years / Also of Richard King / died March 21 1839 / aged 27 years." <u>Footstone has</u> "J.K. / 1828 / R.K. 1839."

67. On an upright head stone.

"In memory of / George King / died September 5th 1827 / aged 58 years." Footstone has "G.K. / 1827./

68. On an upright headstone.

"In / memory of / Sarah wife of / George King / died June 25th 1833 / aged 55 years." <u>Footstone has</u> S.K. / 1833."

69. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / Mrs. C.T.Shepherd / daughter

83.

<65. Ed? Hing - Partington Farm - two 21 Sep - (Regenter) Bax 38

66 Jonathan King - Partington Farm, Almiger - but 20 meh 1828 april 22 (Sid) 7 Rich? King - de - bur 27 meh 1839 " 27. L Bax 39

(67. Seo King Bar 40 bur 9 Seps. (Ragata)

(68. Sarah Hing - Pattington Farm, Abinger . bur 29 June (Regenter) Ba+ 41

69. Charlotte Tate Shepherd. - deatherhead. Amelia Stephend - Abriger bur 31 Dec. 1859 } (Register)

of G. & S. Hing / who died Sopt. 30 1859 / aged 14 years/ Also Amelia Hing / sister of the above / who died Dec. 28th 1870 / aged 61 years." <u>Postatone has</u> "C.T.S / 1859 / A. 1870. K".

70. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / George King / who died Jany. 22nd 1863 / aged 63 years." <u>Electations has</u> "G.K. / 1969."

71. On an upright head stone. (The face of the stone is crumbling).

"In / memory of / Henry Hing / who died Hay 21 18-1 / aged" (illegible) "years." <u>Pootstone has</u> "H.K / 1881."

72. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / Matthew Ming " who died June 20th 1863 / aged 47 years." <u>"Constane Mas</u> "M.M / 1863." (Poststene to Mest of Mead stane".

• **[;

1ª line . Bas has in error aged 59 .

 Zo Ses Hing - Abinger - Univ. 27 Jan (Regenter)
 Bax 46
 Bax 46 S71. Henry King Abinger - bur. 25 may 1881 - agen 67 (Register) "suicide - verdict tempronary insamity".
Bax 45 Bax has "aged by years". S 12. mat " Hong. Abriger - bun, 23 June (Register)
Bax 44 2 73. Register searcher unsuccessfully for this burnal has John Linegar Sutton, Abinger; bar. Jan 15 1841 4
2 Bax 43 Bax Las "dies Janmany 1841", and aces" 5 4000 " 964 store in unse cluth or possible Bax has "dies Janmany 1841", and ages" is years". The stone is worn & both on possible The Register entry settles it.

"? H.L. / ? 1677."

74. On an upright head stone (beside W.Wall of Ch. yard) "In / memory of / Richard Coleman / who died October 8th 1875 / aged 70 years." Footstone has "R.C / 1875."

75. On a double upright head stone On the southern half "Here Rests / Mary Anne / eldest daughter of / Richard and Charlotte Coleman and wife of George Sanford / died June 27th 1867 / aged 25 years / We look for the Saviour the Lord Jesus Christ." Footstone "M.A.S / 1867."

On the northern half

of Sussex marble fired to The wost side of

"Here rests / Salome / second daughter of / Richd. and Charlotte Coleman / died April 9th 1861 / aged 13 years." [Bible text.] Footstone "S.C. / 1861."

76.

"Here lieth the body of / Ann Worsfold wife / John Worsfold who / departed this life / 17th day of A space follows apparently blank and then "Here lieth body /Ann daughter / of

buttress which is opposite to the outer door of the North Porch

Bax found January / in the year of our Lord 1701 aged 57 years, and "I" following "Darghton of

On a large flat stone or

(Regiolein) - In. 13 Oct Pitland Street 74 · Brich Coleman -Bax 53

mary Am Stanford (sic) - Felday - bur I July } (Register) Salome Coleman - Shere - bur 15-Ap. } (Register) Bax 52

Register has . Mas Anne Worsfuld bur. Jan. 15. 1704 . Bar says apparently from the Noy6. Ann Worsfold Ve . This stone was almost certainly taken from The power int inside the church the insouption as far as it goes ho76 L Bax 27 corresponds with that recorded for the stone in the church (for which see no 38 on p. 23.) viz Here lette the buty of Ann Worefold, whe of John worefold, who Departed this life the 17th of January in the year of our twid 1704, aged 57 years. Here het the body of Arm the daughter of "..... Subsequently the stone lay flat outside the church at the entrance to the old stoke-hile, and when the new vesty was built (1920) A was placed against The wall of the churchyard. moved to its present position in 1937.

"Sacred / to the memory of / Ann Bicknell / who died August 27 1853 / aged 23 years." The mouldering dust shall here repose in peace / Till that great day when Time itself shall cease / The Spirit is with God and this its plea / My Saviour livd my Saviour died for me/. <u>Footstone</u> "A.B./ 1853." (concealed by a bay tree next to head stone of No.66).

86

79. Cn a marble curb surround.

[On E.side] "In loving memory of" [On N.side] "John Waite who died May 23 1917" [On S.side] "Also his wife Mary Anne Waite who died Sept.2 1929." [On W.side] "Father in thy gracious keeping / we leave now our loved ones sleeping."

80. On an upright head stone.

"In memory of / George Grantham / who died March 15 1906 / aged 77 years." Footstone "G.G / 1906."

81. On an upright head stone "In memory of / Sarah / wife of / George Grantham / who died September 22 1902 / aged 78

78. Ann Brichnell - bur 1 Sep. (Register) 52 Bax 50

John Warte - King George's Hill, Wotton - two. 24 may 1917 aged 73. mary Anone Warte - Pampiopoid House Cottages, St Augustine's Ave. (Regis) mary Anone Warte - Dampiopoid House Cottages, St Augustine's Ave. (Regis) Groydon - two: 7 Sep. 1929 aged 88. 79.

80 Sev Grantham. westerte - bur 20 march (Regna)

81. Sarah fronthom - House Form, Dorking bm . 25 Segs - (Regista)

years." Footstone "S.G. / 1907."

82. On an upright head stone.

"Sacred to the memory of / William Woods Baker / ôf Frolbury in this parish / died 5 March 1898 / aged 55 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> "W.W.B / 1898."

82A. A grass enclosure. mir Stilled

83. On an upright (broken) stone at head of a coffin shaped stone grave. (A Bible text on each side of the upright near the top).

"In / memory of / Mary wife of John Taylor / and daughter of John and Mary Dew / who died September 30 1792 / aged 37 years /. Also the above John Ta... / who died September 6 1837 / aged 82 years." <u>Footstone</u> "M.T. /1792 / J.T. 1837."

84. On an upright head stone.

-0

"In memory of / Isabella Johnson / died February 11 1830 / aged 55 / Also of / William Johnson / died February 14 1845 aged 84 / Also of William Johnson / son of the above died July 25 1855 / aged 44 / Also of his beloved wife Mary / died March 4 1856 aged 44.

87.

82. "William Woods" - Abrigen - bur q mch (Reputy) "Baker" on the stone is presumably his occupation

3082 A John Janner - Abriger . bur 10 Ap 1903 - aged by Rogula . duits Apr. Jome Tomer - Aburger Hammer - bur 19 Ap-1911 aged 78 (Register) - deed 13 Ap.

(83. many Taylor - bur 30 Seps - } (Register) John Taylor bur 13 seps. } (Register) (Bax 57 . Bax only records the footshone 9 its inscription.

Atinger Johnson Isabella bun. 157ch - 1830 - apr 55 84. Follis green . Abriger William 21 Feb _ 1845 " 84 ĸ n 27 July . 1853 - "43" (") William Abringer ٩ Ł mary n "42" (rie) 5 mch . 1856 n. Ellen SI July 1859 H 20 ч Anne v 27 21 moh. 1863 ĸ Bax 59

Also, of Ellen / 3rd daughter of William and Mary Johnson / died July 27 1859 aged 20 /. Also of Annie their eldest daughter / died 9 March 1983 aged 27."

85. On a small upright stone "L.J / 1956" Dvidently the Pootstones of the last 3 of the last 3 of 10.84 though 110.84 t

88. A Ch a wooden cross lying flat on a mound "Mildred Wynn Williams / 15 July 1923 / J.J.

no sq and all the numbers following are on the South Side of the iterion. Bo sq and all the numbers following are on the South Side of the iterion. BOA. On a small head = stone Ann Gordon/Staphen/ marsh 1937. 39. On a marble stone at head of a curb surround.

> "In / loving memory of / Jamos Overton ' who died Mebruary 14 1873 / aged 50 years ' Also of / Charlotte / wife of the above ' who died September 23 1804 / aged 61 years / Father in thy gracious keeping / Leave we now thy servants sleeping."

90. On a wooden board on edge.

[1.side] "In memory of Rebort Wood who died / November 24th 1983 aged 75."

[S.side] "He sleeps in Jesus free from pain Our loss though great to him is gain / Beloved by all who knew him here and to his friends how still

88. - mildhed Wym Williams - The manor Farm, Almiger - bur 18 July 1923 agei 50; Jane Feabella Wym Williams. Bryn Gwynt, Abriger . bur . 37ch 1933 agoi 71.

· · · ·

88 A. Ann Gordon Stephen . Pinehurgt Abinger [common] Bus 25 March 1937. g

"ames overington" (Sic) - Forest freen, Abrigen - bur H tet (its and so. 89. charlotte Overton _ - do - bun 27 Seps aged 61 (egista)

90 Robert Wood - Almger - bay I Dec. 1882 "april (register) Bar 60

• • • •

* • • • •

more dear / Yet hope through Jesus death is given that soon they'll meet with him in Heaven."

91. On an upright head stone.

\$

"In loving memory / of / Henry James / dearly beloved and only son of / James and Sophic Bowles / who departed this life / 28 April 1897 / aged 23./ Also of / James Bowles / father of the above / who died 27 November 1911 / aged 68 / Also of / Sophic / wife of James Bowles / who departed this life 16 November 1913 / aged 76." <u>Footstone</u> "H.J.S / 1897 / J.B.1911 / S.B. 1913."

- 92. On a simple stone curb (alongside U.wall of Ch.yard) [On E.side] "In affectionate remembrance of / a loving and faithful husband and father [On E.side] Joseph John Eartin who died May 17 1982 aged 30 years." [Bible text.]
- 94. On a slab lying on West crosspiece of a wide stone curb surround

"Sir Frederick James Mirrielees N.C.M.3 / 7 December 1851 - 27 January 1914 / Margaret Mirrielee 15 June 1853 - 30 July 1925." [Bible text.] On the outside bevel of curb. [S.side] "Peace Peace" [E.side] "He is not

- Honger Hommer bur 3may 91. Henry James Brokes n 7 - The lastage, Hammer, Abrigen - 22 hov James - n Systia n

< 92 Joseph John Martin - "Smallpox" - Abriger - two 18 may 1881. ["inni Bax omits " In affectionate - father " in error. In 4B line he has 60 years in error for 30. [Bax 62 He alls that he found a card und on glans on the grace stating that Martin was of heddungt and that he died 17 may 1881 aged 30

94. Rederich James ministeres Horne. "Jastine Wood", Abriger . Un. 20 mar 1914 - 4262" ministeres Dame Margaret "In and Sarth, Aber selde, Pertisinen "Cremation" burial service Slaspour 31 July 1925 - Athes intered Abriger 21 nov. 1925" N.B. The house "Pastine wood" built to this said 2.2. Ministeres in was sold after his minister death and remaned "Abriger Hill" (a Puparatory School). He also that Jobdards", Abriger Common . dead he doth not sleep he hath awakened from the /
[N.side] dream of life."
 On the inside bevel of the curb.
[S.side] "He bringeth" [V.side] "them into the
haven where they" [N.side] "would be."

95. On a cashet in the centre of a pavement surrounded by a curb all of polished grey marble.

[On N.side] "In loving remembrance of / Theras Herbert Lewin J.P. / of Parkhurst, Abinger / Lieutenant Colonel Bengal Staff Corps / late political frontier officer of Ghittagong Hill Tracts/ born April 1st 1839 died Feb. 11th 1916."

[On the V.side] "And of / Margaret / his vire for 40 years / daughter of / John Robinson McClean F.R.S / M.P. for East Staffordshire / born July 24th 1849 died July 12th 1929."

[On the S.side] "To / the dear memory of / Charles McLean Lewin / late Caytain 4th (o o) Husbars / son of the late Lieut.Col.T.H.Lewin / and Mrs. Lewin of Parkhurst, Abinger / and beloved husband of Beatrice Emily / born Ayril 11th 1880 died March 1st 1919." [Bible text]

96. On a marble upright stone at head of a marble curb surround.

95. Thos. Herbert Lewin - Parkhulet, Noniger - bur 167eb. aged 76. margaret Lewin Wohing 23 July aged 85. Charles m' Lean Lewin - bur. 5 meh.

96. Souch mitchell- Abrieger -Senge mitchell

bun-21 July 1911 afer 58. " 21 Apr. 1913 " "61 "(su) ((Register)

,

"In loving memory / of / Scrah / the beloved wife of / George Mitchell / of Abinger Hatch / born Dec. 23 1852 died July 18 1911 / [Bible tent] Also of / George Mitchell / who died April 19 1913 / aged 62 years."

96A. An earth mound

97. On a wooden board on edge.

[N.side] "Ann Carter / a beloved child in Abinger School / died April 8 1870 aged twelve years." [Inscription on south side illogible]

98. On a wooden board on edge.

[N.side] "In memory of Michael Stedman / who died January 12 1871 / aged 43 years." [Sible text]

99. On an unright head stone.

"Here lieth / the mortal remains of / Frances Elizabeth Voller / the beloved doughter of / Charles and Frances Voller / of London who diad at Abinger / September 10th 1870 / aged 25 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> "F.E.V. / 1870."

_

-

99A. An earth mound

197 - Aven lærter - Amger . In Ap. (124,122) Bax has the viserophen on the south side as follows. Bax 65 "Fanewell duon thild, a little gone before / where the fatherles --- no more Omayne follow ted by that --- Lord / who died to thee his oriding pace affect Them knowest now by bright superience since / what we here dimity gness of Sod and Heaven / when gerus comes triumphant from the skies / --- & bliss

• ,

(98. michael Stedman . Abriger - trun. 13 Jan . (Regenter) Bax 64

5 99. Rances Ely. Voller - Abrigan . bur . 14 Legs. (Rissoler) 2 Bax 63 100. <u>On a wooden board on edge</u>. [N.side] "In memory of Frederick Holland died Dec. 7th 1868 aged 11 years / Jesus said Come unto me". [S.side] "In memory of Phillis Holland died Jan.15th 1869 aged 11 years / Jesus called a little child unto him."

32.

- 100A. An earth mound.
- 101. On a wooden board on edge.

"In memory of Ann Hazeltine / who died March 10th 1867 aged 67 years."

102. On an upright head stone.

"In affectionate remembrance / of / Mary the wife of / Benjamin Tilley / who departed this life/ Decr. 13th 1883 / aged 79 years / [Bible text] "Also of / Benjamin Tilley / who died May 7 1896 / aged 89 years." [Bible text] <u>Footstone</u> "M.T. / 1883 / B.T. /1896 /."

103. On an upright head stone.

"Sacred / to the memory of / Jane Smith Peryer / died Nov. 1 1851 aged 21 years /. This lovely bud so young and fair / Called hence by

Abrigen. In 12 Dec. (Regenter) (100 Pretorich Holland - Almigen . M. 12 Nec (1867 - aged 7 425. (Register) Ste Phillis Bax 66 In 4th Ime Bax has 7 in error for 11 years 101. Ann Habeltine. Abriger - bur 15-meh (Regenter) 2 Bax by Abrigen - born 19 Dec. Abrigen Tilley. bron. 12 may } (Register) × 102 mary Tilley -Benjamin Tilley -* Bax 68 (102 Jane Smith Pergin bur. 6 nov. (Register) Wotton -2 Bax 69.

early doom / Just came to show how sweet a flower / In Paradise would bloom." Footstone "J.S.P. /1851."

104. On an upright head stone

"Sacred / to the memory of / William Tidy / died September 11th 1853 / aged 83 years." Strive to make the most of today / to serve God and to love Him, <u>Footstone</u> "'7.T. / 1853."

104A. A decayed wooden board - no inscription

	3	,									
а 1999 ж. – С. Р. – Казар и С. – К	a 11. august - 1977 - 1977		, y ten in Butwith	k cybe		- Anna	08 C.•.	-1000 v -	aller & spores		
105.	On a	a wooder	boar	d on e	edge	<u>e</u> .					
		LN.sid	.e] "	In _. men	norj	of]	Eliza	abeth 1	lapey	who	died
	Janu	ary 6th	1866	aged	67	years	3."	[Bib]	Le tex	t.	
	C On	S.side	"Pr	epare	to	meet	thy	God."			
e E				2 1				а (*)	*: s		. A

106. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / Charles Carter / who died August 25th 1881 / aged 78 years /. Also of / Amelia wife of the above / who died February 12th 1881 / aged 76 years." <u>Footstone</u> "C.C / 1881 / A.C. 1881."

107. On an upright marble stone at head of a marble curb surround.

Watton - bur. 16 bep. (Register) (104 - William Tidy .. 2 Baxyo (105 Gligh mappey -Abrigen - bon 12 Jan (Register) 2 Bary3. (106. Charles Contor "Bailiff of Peter Campbell Scarlett "C.B. _ Abinger . 1 bur 29 Ang 7 Bax 75 Amelia Carter - Abriger - bur 17 Peh. (Regenta) Rhoda Watton (sic) 107 Abriger - bur. 207th, (Register)

"In loving memory of / our dear Mother / widow of Thomas Wattam / of Shendish / who died February 14 1902 / aged 66 years." [Bible text.]

108. On an upright head stone.

"To / the beloved memory of / David Stedman / who died 5th June 1877 / aged 23 years / This stone is erected by a sorrowing mother to the best of sons." A wise son maketh a glad mother / For if we believe that Jesus died and / rose again even so them also which / sleep in Jesus will God bring with him/. Footstone. "D.S. / 1877."

108A. no insugation . 2 May Wall preserve gute.

109. A square stone curb - with no inscription.

1034 An carthe sound . This mound next to lug is 20. 200.

110. On the steps of an unright head stone cross

"In memory of / our dearly beloved son / William Henry Gibbs / who died July 29 1877 / aged 15 years." Footstone "W.H.G. / 1877."

111. On an upright stone calvary cross at head of a curb. On the body of the cross "Peace / Peace / Peace

(108. David Stedmon . Relday - bur . 6 June . (Register) 2 Bax 76 In 1ª line Prox has Domiel in euror for David .

108 A. Anne Edser _ Abriger Hammer - bar. 7 Ap. 1915 - oper 62. (Register) Garage Anne - burger Hel. 1920 - get y (Register)

109 X. Charlotte Briggs - dydhunet, Warmig

, bur. 3 Aug. 1928 , aper 71 (Reyota)

(110. not under John in Register 1077 Baxyy

111 - Harriet Collis - Shalford -

bur. 14 Jan 1894 - aped "63" (sic) -

Woodhouse / at rest Dec.22 1921 /. Annie Woodhouse / beloved sister of the above / at rest October 8 1924.

164. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / William Oakley / late of High Ashes in this parish / who died June 24-1804 / aged 26 years / Also Elizabeth / wife of the above / who died Nov. 29 1849 / aged 72 years/. Also Elizabeth / their daughter / who died Aug. 29 1820 / aged 16 years." Footstone "W.O.1801 / E.O. 1849 / E.O. 1820."

165. On an upright head stone.

"In memory of / Florence Cruce / who died February 28 1899 / aged 26 years"/. "Until the shadows from the earth are cast /. Until he gathers in his sheaves at last /. Until the twilight gloom be over past / Goodnight Goodnight". Footstone "F.C. 1849."

166. On an upright head stone.

"To / the memory of ,Kezia Oakley /who departed this life / December 8th 1818 / aged 49 years." <u>Footstone</u> "K.O. 1818."

163. Emma Woodhome - Ahiger Common - In 28 Dec. april Dy Many Anne Woodhomme . Pinetmest, Alinger Common - har 110ct. aged 04 }R. Esisters - Lived together at "Pinetmust" many years J.

bra. 27 June aper 26 - (regorta) (164 . Wm. Dabley .-2 Bax 112 Wotton parnh - Im. 5 Dec . afed 7 2 (reguler) Ehg! Dataley -From Friday Street - hon - 30 Aug. aper 16 (regorda) Elizh. Dataley -

165 Horence Cruce - Abrigon Hammen - bur: Which aged 26 Legona)

.

(166 - Kejia Oakley - Oakwood Hill - hun. 11 Dec. ged 50. (resister) 2 Bax 113

* * * * * * * * * * *

.

167. On an upright head stone.

"To / the memory of / Will Oakley / late of this parish / who departed this life / December 25 1815 aged 73 years /. Also Will Oakley son of the above / who departed this life / June the 23 1804 aged 26 years." <u>Footstone</u> "W.O. 1815 / W.O. 1804."

168. On an upright head stone.

"In memory of / Mrs. Hannah wife of William Oakley / who departed this life / June 25 1785 / in the 25th year of her age /. Also near this place / lieth three of their children Mary Thomas and Mary / who died in their infancy". <u>Footstone</u> "H.O. / 1785 / M.T. M.O."

169. On a flat oblong stone inside a high iron railing. "Sacred / to the memory of / Mrs. Harriot wife of Mr. Josh. Trimnell / of Stoke Newington / County of Hiddlesex / who departed this life / at Westcot / June 5th 1831 aged 42 years /. Also Amelia Harriot Trimnell / daughter of the above / who departed this life / Octr. 14th 1831 aged 16 years."

170. On a stone tomb shaped on the top to a recumbent cross.

[S.side] "In memory of Mary Mackintosh widow

[167 - " he William Oakley - Farm, Abriger - bur sobee · agod 747
 [2 Bax 114 William Oakley - bon · 27 June - 2403 26. S(2414)
 [2 Same - 2

{ 160 - Saranna Oakley - brn · 2 July (regota) Bax 115

.

(169. Hamiet Trimnell - Westert ponish of Dorking - two 14 June agen 43? (14,05) 2 Bax 125 Amelia H. Trimnell - No - two 22 Och. aper 165 (14,05)

· · · · ·

170 . mary machintoon - Rich: - Abinger - bun 23 leg. apèr 88. Bax 124 of Claudius J.Rich."

[I.side] "B.18 Nov.1789 D.19 Sep.1876" [N.side] Bible text.]

171. On an upright head stone.

"In / loving remembrance of / George Pullen / who died January 16th 1879 / aged 38 years." [Bible text.] "I'm a pilgrim and a stranger / Rough and thorny is the road / Often in the midst of dangers / But it leads to God./" <u>Footstone</u> "G.P. / 1879."

172. On an upright marble head stone.

કોંગે જેવા ગળવી લગ્ય ગાયતા કરે કે પ્રોપ્ટ સ્ફાઈન ક

"In loving memory of / William / son of / George Oldershaw / who died August 2nd 1907 / aged 43 years." <u>Footstone</u> "7.0. / 1907."

172A. An earth mound.

173. On a small wooden upright cross. "In loving memory / of our dear mother / Fanny Hills / Died December 7th 1916 / aged 37 /. Peace / Perfect / Peace." <u>A wooden foot post</u> has "R.I.P."

112.

Bathas 1875 m error 2 thine

5 171 - Serve Pullon - Felden in Shere -, 22 Jon. open 38 (Register) 2 Bax 123

172 William Oldershaw. Westcott Hill . bur 6 Ang. aged 4.6. (Register)

172 A. Walter Oldershaw - northampton . bun. 16 how. 1931, aged 63 (register)

173 Farmy Mills. The Hammer, Abringer - bus . q Dec - aged 38 (sic) . (Reputa)

174. On a rough marble block.

"In / memory of / the infant son of / Gwendoline and Ernest / Spencer / Warne / July 27th 1901."

175. On the steps of an upright marble cross at head of a marble curb surround.

"Harriet Armstrong / Woollett / Larch 7 1905 aged 84." Ps. 23.4."

176. On the steps of a large upright cross at head of a marble curb surround.

[I.side] "To the dear memory of my husband, Nathaniel Frederic Bayly / Colonel in H.M. Indian Army / born the 10th of March 1827 / died the 16th of September 1877/. The Lord watch between me and thee / when we are absent one from the other / Until the day break and the shadows flee away."/.

[S.side] "Also to the / beloved memory of / Walter Ker Bayly / our dearly loved son / born at Rangoon Jan. 13th 1875 / entered the Cape Mounted Rifles / August 1895 / and fell in action in the Langberg Bechuanaland May 9th 1897." [Bible text]

[N.side] "Also sacred to the precious memory/ ... of Florence our sister and widow of / Nathaniel Bayly / who entered into rest Ascension Day

113. .

174 - mot in Register .

175: Harriet Armstrong Woollett _ Abriger - 10 march - agen Sty (Regarding)

no. 176. For perigree of those mentioned in This inscription see p. 175-Nathaniel grederich Boyh Col - Abrigen - hur 21 Sep . apel 50 . (Regala) N.B. Col. Bayly's wife was Charlotte Emma Florence, born Baillie-Komilla Here sister, House, who wife of Wattamed Brangly Register his Pereptin has for This Lattor Florence Bayly St Ann's Hill Chertsey. bur. 15 may age 54. above 9. Home's Hill, Chorosey

Walter He Borgh - mor in Regator . sup . 4.

Charlette Emme Hower Bayly nos Baillo Hamilton " " wider of Col St. Donie delle, Chartery tran 15 may april 5th .

May 11th 1899." [Bible text.]

177. On a stone tomb shaped on top to a recumbent cross enclosed in an iron railing on a stone curb.

> [N.side] "Charles Leicester Bayly died January XIIth A.D. LDCCCLXIII aged XXIX / Frances Carleton Bayly died Dec. XV A.D. LDCCCLXIV aged LXXII." [Bible text]

S.side "Here also rests in humble hope of a joyful resurrection to eternal life / the mortal remains of the Revd. John Welstead Sharp Powell of Kingston on Thames / From 1850 to 1877 Rector of this parish Rural Dean died February the 25th 1851." [Bible text of N.side continued]

178. On an upright head stone abutting on the E.side of No.182 and separated from its footstone by a N. to S. footpath.

> "Sacred / to the memory of / Elizabeth Tanner/ wife of John Tanner / who died May 16th 1835 aged 80 years." Also John Tanner / who died Feb. 8th 1837 / aged 81 years." <u>Footstone has"E.T. 1835 /</u> J.T. 1837 /."

179. On a flat stone level with the ground Here rest wike of Joseph Harrison / daughter

114.

no. 177 . For perigree of the Bayly & Powell families see p. 175. 128. Charles deicester Bayly - Brighton - trin 17 Jan . Bed 30 (sie) (Pe Frances Conleton Bayly ... Hartley Winitley, Hartford Bridge, Hants - two 20 De Laces y (Bax 128.

J.W.S. Powell. (see almo pp.7 & 115-) - Brighton - bur. 3 mch - gedy3 (Register.)

S. 178 Eliza Tommer - Westcott, Dorhing - 22 may ag in 80. (Register) 2 John Tommer - Dorking parish . bur 13 reh . aged &1 . (Register).

Charlotte Havison. Wotton - bur. 13 Aug. april 34. (Register) Bax 130 Fudmich Joseph Hawison - Wotton

of Will and Sarah Venables / born Feb.IX A.D. LDCCCXXVI / died Aug.VII A.D. LDCCCLX / Telatead and Georgiana Powell grateful for her loving care / of their children place this stone / over all that was mortal of their friend /. O grave where is thy victory /. Here also sleeps / their only child / Frederick Joseph Harrison / who closed a suffering life / of one year / June II A.D. LDCCC.... / Jesus said / Suffer little children / to come unto me."

180. On the steps of an upright marble cross in a marble curb enclosure.

> "In / loving / memory of our / mother Jane widow of / George Oldershaw / died January 5 1894 aged 62 years / Also of George eldest son of the above / died January 21 1902 / aged 42 years . Peace."

181. On a flat stone lovel with the ground (under a yew tree).

"William Pyatt / of Singleton Sussex / died at Abinger / August 21 1860 aged 82 years /. "Life is the time to serve the Lord / And to ensure the great reward / For while the lamp holds out to burn/ the vileat sinner may return." 9 Aline · Bax has MDeccLX.

180. Jame Oldershaw - Abriger - they. 10 Jon - aged 62 - (Regular)

(Bar 13121 - Bax says "Shore champered at edge". Here Reate aisted of Plat. 2 181. "Withiam Pratt" - Abrigor. - bur 24 Buy . afed 512. (Register) With side "HE " " 182. On the

On the steps of a large marble cross in a marble

116.

paved enclosure with marble curb. Lest add. 1-styp. "In / loving memory of / Eva / the darling wife of Arthur Beeney / who fell asleep in Jesus May 15th 1898 / Also of her precious babe Arthur John / who died May 16th aged 2 days /. Also of John Coe / father of the above named Eva who died March 10th 1903 / aged 69 years /. They that were ready went in....The door was shut." Mso d Bessie , wifed Attar Steney / who entered mits type July 1936 - gel 63 years 183. On an upright head stone (close to Lychgate) Name An an upright of the store factor of the store of the stor

"Mary Ann wife of / John Tegg / who departed this life / January 15 1837 / in the 40th year of her age /. Of sickness sore long time I bore / It wore my strength away / Till God was pleased to give me ease / To take my pains away / From weakness pain and long disease / Death set me free when God did please / I hope the change is for the best / To live with Christ and be at rest./" <u>Footstone</u> (inserted against the back of head stone) "M.A.T / 1837."

184. On a double upright head stone.
[N.side] Saud & FR memory of
"Mary wife of / John Sturt died
November 1846 aged 83 years."
Saud & Fre memory of
[S.side] "John Sturt / who departed this life/

182. Evangeline Beeney - Stoke - near-Guildford - hun 19 may - aper 27 Arthur John Breeney - 20 - - aper 2 days Shows There is a note on these bivials in in the Regenter of Preachors De book of 1897-1906. John loe - Abriger Hammer - bon 17 mich. aper 60 (Register) Pressie Breeney . Complain, Hante. Bur - 4 June 1936 ape 62

(183. many Ann Tegg - Ochley - bur. 20 Jan. aper 40 (sic) - (Regular). 2 Bax 134

In the engranny of the church done is about 1840 AD. in Beauley's Surkey (1850), reputed in Victoria County History (Swores), this polstone of this growe is in the foreground with "MAT. 1837 "shown on it. The readstone in the pricture is in its natural position with ad of Roman balle to back with this foot stone. The englamation is to be found in the Faculty fronted in The 1880 for building the south east boots, and for moving "John Tregg"'s headstone up to the footstone. "Tom Tegg" was clearly on ever for his wife many Am. There is no twind of a John Tegg in the Register.

(104 John Start - Abrilger - bur. 2 Ap. aped 56 - (Register) Bax 133 Mary Shart . Dorking Parish - bur. 8 how. aped 83 (Register) March 29 1832 / aged 56 years." [Across the whole stone] "Death does not always warning give / Therefore be careful how you live./" <u>A double footstone</u> has "J.S.- M.S / 1832 - 1846."

184A. <u>A small upright stone evidently a footstone - no</u> inscription visible.

185. <u>A small upright stone</u> evidently a footstone "M. H. / 1771."

185A. An earth mound

185B. An earth mound

186. On an upright head stone.

"In loving memory of / Emily the dearly beloved daughter of / Henry and Caroline Tickner / died 2 June 1897 / aged 25 years /. A light is from our household gone / A voice we loved is still / A place is vacant in our home / Which never can be filled./ For the golden gates were open / And a gentle voice said Come / And with farewells unspoken / She calmly entered home/. <u>Footstone</u>

_

(185 This must be one of the 2 following twinds in the Pregister Stary wife of george Hewlett, two 6 July 1771 (Bar 132) or many Hopkins, widow of Thomas Hopkins, two 8 Oct. 1771.

404⁰ - 8

• •

• • •

а **х**

.

•

186 . Emily Tickner.

•

Abriger - two. 5 June - aged 25.

has "E.T. / 1897."

187. <u>A small upright stone evidently a footstone</u>. "I [or J] C [or G] "

188. On an upright head stone

"In / loving memory / of Jane wife of / Abel Overington / who died April 1st 1918 / aged 66 years /. A good wife and a kind mother/. Also of her little son / Frederick / who died June 9th 1889 / aged $3\frac{1}{2}$ years "/. "Give me the wings of faith to run / Within the veil and see / The saints above how great their joys / How bright their glories be."

188A. An earth mound

188B. An earth mound

189. On the steps of an upright marble cross.

 ["J.side]
 "In loving memory / of / Jane

 Payne / who entered into rest / December 4 1911 /

 aged 66 years."
 [Bible text.]

 [N.side]
 "Also of George Payne / husband of

188. Jome Overnigton - Somehall, Shere - bon. "about App. 5"- 1910 - 440 602 Frederich Overnigton - Abinger - bon. 11 June 150g afor 32 3 (hegeti

188 A. is the grave of Prederich Overington _ see his '18 St above.

•

.

. . .

189. Jame Payne . Abriger Hall foundens - buy. 7 Dec. aped 66 (Regnter) Searge Poryme . Wolkingham Rd. Wolkingham Withiout - bur 24 June, apid 82 (sic) (Regnte) Jane Payne / who died June 20 1924 / aged 83 // years / Peace Perfect Peace."

190. On the steps of a small upright cross.

"In / loving remembrance of / William George Payne / who fell asleep in Jesus Feb. 13th 1875 / aged 4 years." <u>Footstone</u> "W.G.P. / 1875."

191. <u>A grey granite cross leaning against a granite</u> <u>head stone</u> block, and each of the 4 corners of the grave marked by a small granite block.

On the headstone

[W.side] "In loving memory of / our father George Francis Horant / late Hajor Cape Mounted Rifles / Captain 12th Lancers / born Jan. 5 1831 / died May 8 1896" [Bible text.] [E.side Bible text.]

191A. An earth mound

191B. An earth mound

191C. An earth mound

6 190 · William George Payne . Abriger - bur · 197eh · 4 years . (Regnon) 2 Bax 122

.

•

191. Jeorge Francis Morant. "major Cape. mounted Riples" - Shootlander, Wotton ? (unter)

las

192. On an upright head stone.

"In memory of / my beloved husband / John Eggleton Edwards / (of the parish of Shere) / who died July 29th 1878 / aged 40 years /. Just as I am without one plea / O Lamb of God I come to Thee / Lord make me to know mine end / and the measure of my days what / it is that I may know how frail / I am. Psalm XXXIX 4."

193. On a small iron cross. [W.side] "In memory of /..... A...T..."

193A. An earth mound

193B. An earth mound

194. On a wooden board on edge. [N.side] "In memory of Jesse J y/ who died Feby. 6th 1867 aged 15 years."

195. On an upright marble head stone.

S 192. John Eggleton Edwards. Piteland Street, Shere- br. 1 Aug. aper 40 (register)
Bax 121

. . .

Bax 120 is probably this one. He has. Show cross - In memory of [A:K-Tidy] born may 25th 1879 died Nonember 18th 1887 / frandsloughter of [M. and J. Etherington (aged & years . [Rible text].

Bar has Jesse Jeffery &c. Jesse Jeffery - Abriger - bur . 9 Feb. april 15 - (Registre) Bas 119

"In loving memory of / my dear friend / John Paterson / who died October 30 1908 / aged 64 years." [Bible text.] <u>Footstone</u> "J.P / 1908."

196. On an upright head stone.

"In / memory of / William Hubbard / late of Bridgeham Farm in this parish / who died December 15th 1881 / aged 63 years." [Bible text.] "Also of / Amelia / wife of the above / who died June 9th 1897 / aged 76 years." [Bible text.] Footstone "W.H / 1881 / A.H. 1897."

Abringer Hall - bar. I Nor. All Saints Day - aged by Regin 195 . John Paterson.

(196. Wm: Hubbard. - Abriger. hrs. 21dec. aged 63 (Rugata) 2 Bax 95. Ameria Hubbard - Crambeigh - bur 14 June - apad 76 (- do-)

. .

. .

• •

•

*. v_a

The following burialls all of later date than 1917 and for the most part are in the extension made to the Churchyard in 1917. (J. Erreta) 197. An earth mound habel (G. Errete) 197 A. Om canta mound. . have 198. In a grey gramte heads have at head of a grey gramte curt surmin. and father Arthur John Binfield / who fell asleep Fab. 27 R 1937/ in his 57 year /R.I.P. 198A . An earth morino - Label (M.E. Bone) On the base of a granite Celtic Cross at head of a 199. granite curb surround "Sacred to the memory of / Sir Arundel Tagg Arundel / Born 1st July 1845 / Died at Guildford 8th November 1929"/. Bible text. Also of Catherine Helen his wife / born 18th may 1858 died 23 2 may 1933. (g. Edser) An earth Space Label 200. On a grey granite block at head of a granite curb 201. "In loving memory of Harriet wife of / Major General C.F. Bourne C.B. D.S.O. / and sister of Lt. Colonel T.H.Lewin / of Parkhurst Abinger / Died loth October 1919. How to the loving memory of major Seneral Seage Fitzherbert Browne (B. D. S. O. formorly Colonel of The Northhamphonshire resiment/ who died at Malwa, Inverness/ august 3 1935 - R. I. P. d. block.

"In memory of / Laura May Forster / died at

197 Augusta has John Errett 10 The Dene Minger Harmer 29 Oct 1915 445, 197 A. Rignetin has Susan E Erett The Dene Abriger Apr 5 1937 . Afa 72. Register has Arthur John Binfjeld. Rodington lott ages, Abrigen Hammer. Bur. 3 Mar 1937. 459 198. Juang Eligh Anne - The Dene, Minger Min. J. Mach 1930 age 72. 198 A. Respite has Mary Eligh Bone. 9 The Dene, Abriger, Bur. 7 March 1930 age 72.

199. Soi A.T. Arundel - Slebefields, Edgebourgen Rd, Friddford - bur. 12 Nov. aged 80 (Reguter) Catherine Helen Arundel - Uplands, Belta Proi , bur 26 may 1933 (Regula) [She was Darghton of the O'me Sim (no 144 above) and grand draghter of general Frager (no. 146 above)]

200 George Edser. Abriger Hommer - bon. 22 meh 1930 - aport 77 (Register)

201. Harriet Browne - Abriger Hommen - toon. Browne (Sic. in Register) - Dadmans, Lynstead - bur 19 Oct - ages 74 (Repute) For T.H. devone seep. 90 Seage Fizherbest Browne . Malva, May field Board, Inverness, ang 7 1935 [market]

202. Laura may Poester - West Hackhurst, Alinger Hammer. - brun. 10 May - aped 84 (2400)

West Hackhurst May 6 1924 / daughter of the Rev.

Charles Forster of Stisted ". Bible text. 202 A. On a grey gramte stone at heard of a grey gramte curb surround Intoring memory of / Annie Hant/who fell as less Sept. 9 = 1937 / agen 203. On a white marble block at head of a curb enclosure "In loving memory of / George Harrison / born April 12 1854 died Hay 28 1928./ R.I.P."

- 204. An earth mound label (R. Howard)
- 205. An earth mound Label (w. Harber)
- 206. An earth mound Lakel

M.A. Harrison

- 207. On a white marble block at head of a curb surround. "In loving memory of / Charles Frederick Jale/ born October 16 1857 / died Tay 17 1926./ [Bible text.]
- 208. <u>On a white marble block at head of a curb surround.</u> "In sacred memory of / the Rev. Alfred Atkinson / born March 25 1859 / died April 22 1926." [Bible text.]

202 A. Regesta har. Annie Hunt. & The Dene, Abriger. Bur 11 Sep 1937 age 69 203 fev. Hanni son - loach Horse Im, Farmham, Survey - Inr. 1 Jime - april 74. (Regista) 204. Rose Howard - Chapel Cottoge, Holmbury St. m. - bur. 19 may 1928 - aped by (here 205- William Harber - Elm Cottoge, Sandy Some, Dorking - bur 19 Oct 1927 - afer 71/14 206 Mary Ann Harrison - Ahrigen Hommer - bur 4 Aug. 1926-aged 66] (Reysta) Henry Harrison - - No - bur 23 July 1927 - aged 605 207 Charles Irederich fale - Glebe Cottage, Ahingen - Enr. 21 may - agod 65 (Regata) 208 Alfred Athinson - "sometime curate in charge of the parish" - 18 The Asemue, Eastbourne] pages bin. ny Ap. cycl by

209. An earth mound daked?

210. On a white marble curb surround

East side "In loving memory of". Not side George Hoye died April 27 1925. At rest." South side Alwood Hate Hoye died March 10 1938 april 73 years.

211. On a white marble block at head of a curb surround.

"In loving memory of / Abraham Giles / born July 8 1842 / died Lay 24 1924./ With Christ which is far better." Alsoq, Ann Giles / wife of the above died Feb. 3. 1936 / aged 86 gears.

212. An earth mound Labol (E.M. Potter)

213. On a white marble block at head of a curb surround. "In loving memory of / Albert E.Stevens / Capt. R.A.S.C / died June 22 1928 / aged 61 years./ R.I.P."

214. An earth mound habel

215. An earth mound lakel

(R.o. Lee)

210. farse Hoye. Hackmost home, Abrigen Hammer . Im. 2 may -oper 66 (register) Hate Hoye (Abrigen Hammer . Bur. 14 march agod 75 (ric). (Regner) 2 9 by cottage

211. Abraham files - Abinger Common - bar. 26 may, ayer 81 (Register) Am Giles . Stirling lottage, Abinger [Common] Febry 1936 - 86.

2.12. Emily Margaret Potter. Abriger Common - born. 19 Jan. 1920 - aged 10 mm. (Regardin)

213. main Registor inder uper. Heebert (sic) Elwood Stevens, Honiser Hammer hun 26 June 1926.

. 214 Rosemary Olive der - Abrigon Hammer - bur. 10 Feb. 19.19 ager 3 mos. (Regate)

216. An earth mound habel

217. On an upright headstone.

"In loving memory of / Ellen Louisa / wife of/ Frederick Hunt / died November 26th 1920 / aged 47 years / Also of their son / Hubert William Hunt / killed in action May 27th 1918 / aged 18 years./ Until the day break." <u>Footstone</u> "E.L.H / 1920 / H.W.H / 1918."

218. An earth mound dedul dedul (H.F. and I Cheal)

219. An earth mound Lakel d (hr. H. Coloman)

220. On a white marble block at head of a curb surround

"In loving memory of / our dear Mother / Isabella Turner / who died June 2nd 1922 / aged 65 years./ Until the day break and / the shadows flee away."

221. On an upright stone at head of a curb surround. "In loving memory of / Sarah / the beloved wife of / Robert Burt / died April 6th 1922. / Reace Perfect Peace / Also of Robert Powert / died August 6B

1037.

217. Ellen Louisa Hunt. Park hunst lottage, Abriger - hun. 30 Non - aged 47 (Reyord) Hubert William Hunst. (not in Register.)

218. Harriet Emma Cheal - Ellix wood Cottages - trip. 67eh 1924 - april 60 (Rynta) James Cheal. The Informary, Hambledon. Bur 2 Pet 1937 ag 74

219. William Henry Coleman - Hanger Common - bur. 28 Dec. 1920-aged 50 (Rynta)

220. Isabella Turner - Abriger Hall, Abrigen - hom: 4 June - aged 65- (Regentin)

221: Sonah Burt. Dovers Form, Reisate - Gr. 11 Ap., apel 82 (Register) Robert Burt. 2 Wayside Lottager Homburg St marg. Bur. 10 Aug. 1937 . ape 89. Peace perfect Peace."

222. An earth mound habel

(In Bridger.)

223. <u>On an upright head stone with wide curb enclosure</u>. "In / tender and loving / memory / of / Gavin Morton / who died 2nd June 1921."

224. On an upright head stone.

"In / loving memory of / Caroline Thorndel / died 16 Harch 1920 / aged 81 years./ Also of / Arthur Thorndel / husband of the above / died 29 July 1920 / aged 75 years. At rest." <u>Footstone</u> "C.T. / 1920 / A.T. / 1920."

225. On the steps of an upright marble cross at head of a curb enclosure.

"Sacred / to the memory / of / Frances Elizabeth Holmes / died 26 1919 / aged 48 years., Until the day break."

226. On the steps of an uvright marble cross at head of a curb enclosure

"Larguerite Wright."

232 Mary Bridger _ 26 The Dene, Minger Hommer - bur. 18mch. 1922-god 69 (Ryni) 1/2 sister of 224.

223. Gavin Morton - Nied at Padding ton Ferry, Abinger - bon. 6 June - april 68 (Ruma)

224. Coroline Showher - The hodge Abringer Hall - bon · 20 mch · aged 571 2 (April Arthur Thomsel _ 2 from · 3 Aug. aged 75)

225. Feances Ely. Holmes. - Abriger Hall Abriger - bur & July 1919 (sic) afet 48 (Repola)

226 - Edith dilian Margaret Weight _ Abriger Hatch Hotel, Abriger; bur 22 Oct 1918 (Regated

227. On a white marble head block.
"In loving memory of / Thomas Godfrey / died Feb. 10 1926 aged 76 years./ At rest."
228. An earth mound lakel (E.g. and J. Talmey)
229. An earth mound lakel (A. Gander)

230. An earth mound takel (E. Shackleford)

231. An earth mound Lakel

(A.A. Chilton J.J. Chilton)

(C. novris)

232. An earth mound daked

233. An earth mound Lakel

(J. Spirdle)

234. An earth mound Label (W. R. H. Wait) Or a grey franite curb nerround . East side In looms memory of North side Robert Hamilton Wait died may 20 1939 aged 61 years. West side . At rest.

235. An ourth mound label Unich Harber Sub Preguet 25th 1931 Long memory of f See North side. Unich Harber Sud Preguet 25th 1931 Aced 77. Smoth cine. And Mary his wife dues April 5 1937 agod 57.

East -- 1

"Aveteran of the march from Kabul to Handahan" ? (Regnon) - Abriger Hammer - two 15- Bez Feb. Aged 765 (Regnon) 227 . Thomas Godfrey

Emily Talmey - The Dene, Abrigon - bur g Mich 1926 - aped 86. John Jalmey - do - - bur g Aug 1927 - aped 86. 228.

229 Arthur Gander - Ahriger Hammer - ched at 2 Horshann Rd. Dorking , brow 19 may 1930 - ages 62 3 (Reyntin)

230. Emily Shackleford - Abrigen Hatch. two. 5 June 1929 - afed 61 (Reportin)

Arthin Albert Chilton . The Dene - bin 16 may 1929 - aged 53 (Regenter) 231 4 .17. may 1934 age 54 (") Horence Jame Chilton . .

The Dene - trug. 30 June 1928 - aged 68 (Regate) Catherine Noris. 232.

Dean leap, A higen. bur 28 June 1928-afed 74 (Ry Jormes Spwedle 233.

234. Register her William Perbert Hamilton Wait Sherbrooke, Abriger [Hammer] may 24 14 135 Repute her Wrigh Harber Godalming Sep 3 1931 ages 77 Katie Smallpiece 2 House Bit Nothing tom 10 Jan 1922 aged 74 (Burd an morey Harbon , Godalming . Bur - 10 April 1937 age 87

236. Bu carta moned. Label.

129. (K. Smallfriece)

236 A. On a stone curb surround my a central ploque

Bast side "Robin Arnold Forster." On The plaque

237. On a stone block at head of a stone curb surround. "In loving memory of / Sarah / beloved daughter of A. & E. Tickner / who fell asleep Feb. 8th 1933 / aged #2 years./ Till we meet again."

238. An earth mound label with a stone flower vere at The head - miscrubed Len on cast side.

239. A stone curb surround.

East side "In loving memory of." North side "Isaac Beamish / died 1920 / aged 80 years."

240. An earth mound data

241. An earth mound dabel

242. An earth mound label

243. An earth mound (Labeld.) with a store flower vane of the head miscribed Victor on the cart side.

236 - Register has thate Smallprice, 2 Horsham Prond, Sonking Jom. 10 1933 ape-74 236 Robin Fighy Denold - Forster _ Abriger Hu School - bur 024 Med. 1932 - afed 8 (Russi

237. Sarah Tickner - Abrigen Common - hr. 117eb. - aged 42 (50). (Ryma)

238 Leonard Arguntus Godfrey - Abriger Hommer - bur 14 June 1933 - aport 41 (Regula)

239. Isaac Beamish. Abrigen Hommer - bur 230ct. aged 80 (regenta)

243 Charles (ictor gander, Irythumb Coltage, Noniger, Hammor - bur 19 may 1922 - april 19 (Reput

130.

244. An earth mound Lakel

(G. & E. Domets)

245. On a stepped head Cross

"I.H.S. / In / loving memory / of / Beatrice Fanny Cole / who died April 5th 1927 / aged 25(50) years./ At rest."

246. An earth mound . (lahol) with at the head a floral carthern ware cross fixed to an won cross - The inscription

Lahel 247. An earth mound

(m. A. Cooke)

Labol d 248. An earth mound

249. An earth mound Laked

(W. Page)

(H.g. Spooner)

(L.E. Arlette)

250. An earth mound Laberd

my mograve - and no room for one .

252. An earth mound . Lakel?

(E Harding)

244 · George Damiels - Goddards lottage, Abriger - bur 13 Och . 1923 - april 72 (Ruga Elizabeth Damiels - Prochurst: Abriger Common Bur 22 Apr 1933 april 82

245. Beatrice Fanny Cole. Der at Queen many's Hospital; Carchalton. The Dene, Abinger - tur 9 Ap. aper 36(Sic). } Rugai

246 Caroline Gentrude Mitchell - The Dene - bur 19 Aug. 1930 - aced 18 (Respite)

The Dene - true. 18 Sep: 1930 -aped 60 (Reguter) 247. margonet sime Cooke

248. William Page - Feldemore Lodge, Abriger - bur. 1 Dec. 1931 - aped y2 (Rugata) 249 Henry James Spooner - The Dene - bar. 1 July 1932 - afed by (Rugata)

250. Incretia Ellen Arlette - Polman, Cornwall - Inr. 28 July 1934 - april 1934

ase. Emily [May] Harding. died. 4 Jan. bu. 8 Jan. 1920 . Ogel 9 years 7 mos. Register has " Abode, Nas Barn, Abing on Hammer . april 9 years".

253. An earth mound . label?

(L.E. Instar)

254. An earth mound taked 254 & 255 - 00 (E. Brever) formal in one grey granite curb with grey granite headstone block: It latter inscribed "In loving memory of / Emma Brewer / Who died Aug. 14² 1931 aped 74 years / Also of / 255. An conte memory dated Timothy Brewer / who died Ang. () Finall aped 78 years / also died April 13 - 1934 april 78 year " ----(J.Elms) 256. An earth mound . Lakel ''' A (I. Ash Jord) 257. An earth mand . Lakel 258. An earth mound . Labol? (EPH-Hormon) On a gramte curb surround . East sick "In torngonamory of ". 259. North ricle "William Mills died June 11 # 1935 - aged 57 years " (T.W. and 2.) Dunn 280. an carta mound . Label 261. : Que caste mound A red gramte curb with short head than of the same. On The head stone . Intoring memory) of our dean mother / thate Meterif / died June 192 1935 / agod 61 years 1. Also of her sister / Nate Meterif / died June 192 1935 / agod 61 years 1. Also of her sister /

253 . Lilian Evelyn Fister - Abinga Rectory Buildings - bur 12 Dec. 1922 - aged 4 yrs (Regola) (254 · Emma Brewer - Abinger Common - bur 18 Aug. 1931 - aper 74 (Regula) 255. Timothy Brewer, _ Abriger Common. bur. 10 Apr- 1934 - afed y8 (Reguter) 255 . James Elms. Dorking - two. 6 Jan 1932 - aged 80 (Register) 25%. Ellen Ashford - Dorhing - brue. 20 Jan: 1932 - aged 72 (Regista) 250 . Ehzt Phabe Hannah Harman - Abinger Hammer - bur 4 mch 1932 - aped yi (Reyna 259 . William Mills - Parkhunst, Abringer - bur. 13 June 1935, agod 79 (Register) 260. Thomas W. Durn - mount Pleasant Abriger Hammer - bur 15 June 1925, april 79 Con Jane Dunn - Abriger Hammer , Bur 16 Dec 1938. age 80 261

261 Hate Metcalf . The Chalet, Abriger - bru. 20 June 1930 - afed 61 (Regula) 7 Bertha Millhom . East Molesey, 3 Wolsey Road . bur . 7 Feb. 1936: afe 59 (24/06) 262. On a grey granne europenvound East sule "In borny memory of #. north side " Alfred Entickings died April 17 1937:

263. An earth mound

(J. Swamston)

264. An earth mound

(Junce Harrison)

265. On the base of a granite Cross at head of a granite curb surround.

"In memory of / our loving and beloved / mother / Marian Harrison / born April 16th 1844 died April 7 1932./ At rest."

266. Anching manual inferior in the bar 1930

121 Super 2 1 10 Frank yez (Dray 1935-) 267.

268.

262. Register has Alfred Entichnup. Sewhurist Parm, Abriger L Pour 20 Apr 1937 april 73

263. Reporter has. Jessie Swamston. "Careys" Almsen Common L tou. 20 Apr 1938. apr 86

264 · Regenter hus Joyce Harrison "Teltridge", Abrigen [commin] Dorhang · Bur · 26 Oct · 1937 · 9022

265. Mary Agen Hawison _ Abingon Common - low g Ap aged 87, (Regenta) mother of Evelyn Harrison - District Nurse for Abingon, Wotton & Holmbury.

266. Register har - Bertha amelia ma Hay. Corner Cottoge, Almger Common 1 bue Dec 30-1939 - ope \$ 80.

270. Jotton

.

271. An earth mound . Lakel-

(AE Overingta)

· ··*.

272. 273.

.275.

276.

277.

.

.

271. Register has Acthive Edwar Overington. The Dene, Abrigen. Bur. Aug. 30 1939 ape 27

279.

(Pz.T. macon) 280. An conthe mound . Label.

281. An earth mouse . Label .

(J. Grindlag)

(E. 0- Soin)

282. An earth momo . takel

283. An earth mond. Label

(A.E.Booka)

284. An earth mound. Label

(A.J. Matchan)

An easthgrave Label 285. with wake insaided . J. N.

(E.g. Nichols)

mound , 1. ho ? 280.

237. An earth mon & . Label &

N.E. Michell)

2 50 · Requee has Bichow Thompson Macan (Singapore). Chance Praishes Hollow Sutton, Abriger Bur 11 Apr-139 4 281 Righter has . Joseph Grindley . Abinger Hammer . Bon 9 Jan 1939 4 282. Refister has Edward Osborne - Sordon. III Rectory Bond, Pointonge Bur. Aug. 1958 - age 53 283 - Amos Edwin Booker. Abriger, Bm - 2 June 1938. 46. Register her 284. Arthur Thomas Matcham. Sutton, Abriger - Pom-30 Dec 1937. 48 285 Begister his Eva Jame Nichols. 16 The Dene, Abriger . BAR. 25 Oct . 1937 . ***86**. 207. Mabel Ellas mitchell - The Done - dies in Cottage Hogsital, Dorking) Ray

virt auf sig of there it I hacan

288 200 - Label d (G.N. Smit) (E. E. Smith) 289. An earth mound - Lakeld and . Contant mond later 290. On a grey stone carb summer. East site. In long memory of. north side <u>Ellen Gamber</u> died nov. 16th 1935. April 101 years 200. (G. 55m) 290 A. (E Chiliz) 291. Con earth mound. Label. 292. On a 200 granite stone at head of 200 granite cash Surround. In loong momony of "gerlie" / the teland infe of Benjamme V.H. Christmas / MRCS. LR CP / also modaring 1 Jan 37th 1935 afed 40 years / Write the dawn brack. 293. On a to granite show at read of pray from and some. In / loring memory of / William Martin / who catard with cont July 16 1936 | aged 76 years / Lead kindly tight .

1 294. An easth morning . habel (M.E. How)

.

295.

296.

288 297 . George William Smith - Abrigen - bon 14 Nov. 1934 - apert 31 (Regard) granting, 244 secres Samiels 289 - Elsie Ellen Smith - Abriger Common - bun 21Dec. 1933-44025 10 wife of Thomas Lorother of George Wm. Smith above 290. Register has Ellen Gander. Abriger Hammer . Brit. hor. 30 19 Cottogen Aborgen Hommer . Bons 14 % 290 A. Rynti her - George Steer . 77 291. Reports for Edward Chitty, Almyon Harmone . Bom. 11 Dec 1935 . 4 292 Register has mand Christmas, 97 Hanbrowy St., London. Bur. 17 Jan 1935 of E wife of DE Christmes, 300 of Christmas of Paddington Farm, Atm 293. Register has William Thoma-Martin. Abriger Hammer . Bus 20/24 994 Register han Mabella Elimer Hnox Bramley, Abriger Common BM. 10/4 1939 - Age 60

· · · · · ·

297.

298.

299.

B BI DI DINITIAN I CA

300. On the stone war memorial high Cross in the centre of the ground added to the churchward in

> Mest side "The / Morld / Mar " LCLCCTV MCLXXX."

North side "In honour of those and fought and conquered."

East side "Presented by Margaret Lewin of / Parkhurst, Abinger in memory of her / son Charles McClean Lewin 4th Hussars./ C.M.L. / B.1880 D.1919/ They also serve / who only / stand and wait." 300 A. An earth mound babel. (J·Trott) (W·Gadd) An earth mound dabel 301. (G.H. Banerstock) 302. An earth mound habel 303 200000 3014 On the steps of a granite Cross at head of a granite curb surround "In memory of / George Charles Gay / born at Kingsteignton Devon / 8 December 1854 / died at Abinger 6 Oct. 1918." / Bible text.

305. An earth mound Label

(A.M. Roberts)

305. An earth mound habel

(2. Roberts)

306

300 A . Register has. John Frott. Abriger Hammer. Bus. 10 Sep 1934 . age 29 301. William Gadd. Nerhorne Asylum [70m] The Dene [Hunger] bur 16 Oct 1917 apris 55 (Augus) 302 George Harrison Baverstock. Sutton, Abriger. but h may 1927 aged 88 (Regula) Sutton, Abringer [Winifred Ann Harrison Bowerstock] bur 19 Dec. 1917 aged 78 (Register) 30 4 George Ch: Gay. Paqture Wood dadge - Abrigen - bur 10 Oct aged 64 (Regular) Head fourtimer to son Tredenich ministeres at "Pasture wood" (later "Abrigen Will) 305 Anne mary Roberts " Parturewood, Abriger . [Abriger Hill " later] bur . 7 July 1926 r - aged 48 (Register) 30 Jucob Roberts . Abriger Common , bur 11 Dec 1932, aged 64 (Register) . Hurband 18 4 formerly head fordener to Lass Miniceleer at "Perturnet

308.

309. Un carth mound .. habel.

١.

(C. Carmen).

310.

311.

312.

313.

314.

315.

4

This grave, niginally separate, has since been included with 326 within the curb Which has been enlarged for the purpose (Sep. 1435).

326. On the steps of a white marble Cross at head of a white marble curb surround.

"In / loving / memory / of / Robert Harrison / who passed away / January 6 1920 / aged 60 years./ Lay hold on life and it shall be thy joy and crown eternally." Also of Fligabetz Mary his infe / who parel away Set 8 1935 / ages 72 years.

327. On a white marble curb surround.

"Harriett Jyatt / who died 8th April 1928 aged "Harriett Jyatt / who died 8th April 1928 aged 70 years." East side "At rest." South side Almod James Spurway Wyatt who died nov. the 65 1936 aged 66 years. 328. On a white marble curb surround.

> East side "In loving memory of" North side Elizabeth wife of Edward Scott died March 31 1930 aged 66 years" West side "At rest."

329. An earth mound label

Amely Sculpture and momonuls " 26 Albemarle St. fordon

A golid flate lever bloch 5.9" × 3.5, phore por factors Total 330. 7.3" x 3'5". Total wagen with the york stone heavers 18 cut. a plani cross cut out of the ledger block - Insended as follows Charlotte Eleanor / For us years A dany below / wife of Mayor E.J. Ruggerd / ponedon 22 may 1939 aged Ro/

01. has 1-1 7. 7. 17.8.

3. Elisabeth many Hamison - The School House, Wotton - bur . 119eh. 1935 april 72 [wife of 326] - \sum 326 Robert Harrison School Home, Aliger Hammer. In. 10 Jan. age

327. Harriet Wyatt - 2 Horsham R. Dorking - bur 11 Ap. ajedyo (Regula James Spurway Wyatt . 7 The Dene, Abrigen Hammen . Bur 10 Nor 193

328. Eliz Scott. Abrigen Harmomer - 3 Apr aged 66 (Regenter)

329 Annie Eliz Tannes - Abriger Hommen - bron 6 Jan 1931 - aged 80 (Repi

330. Register has. Charlotte Bleanor Lugard. "Furgen Wood", Abinger Comment Bur - 26 May 1939 . Ale 8

331. Space

332. Un carthe mound label

Pi Jeffren

333. Labert anomo . Space

334. On a granite Celtic Cross at head of a granite curb surround.

"In loving memory of / Hannah wife of / Alfred Charman / who died lst July 1924 / aged 62 years"/ Bible text.

535. On a stone tablet lying flat in the centre of a grave surrounded by a stone curb. "Frances / Leonora / Bigham / born / May 17 1873 / died / Jan. 10 1927."

336. On a gramte (grey) store at head of a (grey grante cint surrow In loving + memory of 1 Frederick John Jenkins / who fell asleep 31 th Oct. 1937 / aged 55 years / Called to a fuller lig

331

332. Requiter has . Robert Jeffrey . Gomshall (late Hackhurst Cross [bwr. 20 Jan. 1939 april 72. (double grave)

333

334 (Son of Win Charman of Gosterwood Form, Abringer . Tenant of Raikes Form, A tinger . Tenant of Raikes Form, A tinger . Tenant of Raikes Form, A

334. Hannah Charman · Raikes Farm, Abriger - bur 4 July : aped 62 (Regula)

335 Frances Leonora Prigham - Waterlane lottage Sutton, Abriger - bur 11 Jan 2/2 died at 3 Swham Place, Chelsea

336. Register has . Abringer Hall Garage Cottage . But how -3. 1937 age 55

337. Un carth mound . Lakel. 142. 338. Horace 339. an earth mound . Lakel (H. Hamismi 340. An earth mound hald (H. & E. Harrison (E.G. Bry ant) 341. An earth mound habel

342. On a flat grey stone with a Cross carved on it. On the top "Whether we live / therefore or die / we are the Lord's / Octavius Newry Enox / born April 8 / 1836 died / June 13 1923."

> On the bevelled edges. West side "Requiescat in pace". South side "Requiem acternam dona ei" East side "Domine" North side "et lux perpetua luceat ei."

343. On the steps of a white marble cross at head of a white marble curb surround.

"Be mindful O Lord of the souls / of thy servants and handmaidens / who have gone before us with the / sign of faith and rest in the sleep / of

37 · Regente has James Broyd. "Gosfield", Abonger Mammer, Bur. 6 Dec 339. Regista has Harriet Harrison. Abriger [common] Bur . 11 July 1988 340. Elita Hannah Harrison - Port Office, Abinger Human - bur. 5 Sep 1933 ? Howry Hourism Post office, Hammer, Abinger. Ban Sep. 19. age 58. 341. Emma Grace Begant - Abriger Hall - bur . 20 Aug. 1928 - ages 43 - (R 342 Octavius Nowey Knox. High Hackhurst, Abriger Hammer - bur 15 June - 6

323. Carimir Arthun Bourne . himt lot. Army Sourice Corps. _ High Hack hurst, Hand / Hammer - ben 30 Ap. 1918 - aged -63

peace especially / Casimir Arthur Bourne Lieut-Col. A.S.C / born December 20 1854 died April 27 1918./ To him O Lord and to all who rest in Christ / mercifully grant a place of refreshment of light / and of peace through the same Jesus Christ."

space 340 .

345

346

347

348

349

360

396

497

3g 8

399

400 . On a red grante stone at the east end of a red grant conte surround To the dean memory of / Witham Francis Watt / of London and Abriger Common/ who fell askeps / mumber 26? 1936/ [Test].

401 an earth menn

402,

400 · Regenter has · William Promeis Watt. For Cottage, Abrie comme Bur · 30 Nor · 10736 · age 82 · Robert John O'Helly . The Bungalow, Aburger Common . Amil 401. Regnta has